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(Gavel).

CHAIR HOKAMA:

come to order.
ITEM NO. 22:

Budget and Finance meeting shall

This is the 3rd of February, 2004.

REVIEWING, REVISING AND ESTABLISHING REAL
PROPERTY CLASSIFICATIONS (MISC.)

4

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We are on Item 22, Members, the

6

continuation of our discussion on real property

7

taxation.

8

testimony.

9

ask that you please come forward to the podium,

Before we start, we will take public
The Chair, upon calling your name, will

10

state your name for the record.

If you represent an

11

organization, please do so.

12

at which time the Staff will inform you, then you

13

will have up to one additional minute to conclude.

14

The Chair does not tolerate cell phones, pagers, or

15

other interruptive mechanisms, so please turn it

16

off, or you will be asked to leave the chambers.

You have three minutes,

17

Okay, stating such, let us begin.

18

Mr. William Tavares, the first speaker, who is

19

representing COMET.

20

We have

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .

21

MR. TAVARES:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

MR. TAVARES:

Good morning.
Good morning.
I am Bill Tavares, Chairman of COMET.

24

changlng my talk very briefly and very swiftly.

25

Excellent and sad headlines this morning.
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1

have seen the paper, maybe you haven't.

2

sale price of County home up 21 percent.

3

591,000.

4

than $1 million per home.

5

congratulate, Council has put more beef into

6

affordable housing requirements.

7

you.

It's now

More than 160 sellers expect to get more
The good news we

I congratulate

It's an excellent start.
The caldron of witch's brew that I spoke

8
9

Average

about on November the 11th, 2003 is boiling over on
First it

10

the north shore and scalding residents.

11

was a tragic shooting, the result of the ice

12

epidemic.

13

reality show on Blue Tile Beach, with a very large

14

helicopter skimming very low over my grandchildren

15

surfing in Tavares Bay, filming the action for hours

16

and hours, and of course the grotesque toad-like

17

homes of multi millionaires continue to pop up all

18

over the place, guaranteeing a precipitous rise in

19

our property taxes this spring.

20

Then it was a filming of some stupid TV

Now, two of the original members of COMET

21

Executive Committee which was established in 1988

22

have died.

23

Betgar.

24

Morrow Bagda, will soon undergo surgery on his

25

shoulder which was badly injured in a fall recently.

They are Beatrice Kahanu and Lyle

I'm sorry to say that another member,
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1

Morrow, who did so much for COMET's cause, was on

2

the Blue Ribbon Committee, will be unable to join us

3

in our continuing efforts to bring about meaningful

4

reform of our cruel, unfair, and destructive

5

property tax system.

6

complete recovery.

We wish this tough ex-Marine a

I'm sure most of you have seen this

7
8

eye-catching ad in The Maui News.

9

Thursday and on Monday.

It appeared on

That guy's not me, by the

10

way.

11

is a bushy eyebrowed guy.

12

talented friend of ours, and we're very grateful to

13

him.

14

support of our campaign, I made only 14 telephone

15

calls and in a total elapsed time of about 70

16

minutes I received pledges totaling $1,200, enough

17

to pay for two ads in The Maui News and one in the

18

Haleakala Times with a couple of hundred dollars

19

left over for the next ad, which I hope will not be

20

necessary.

21

I don't have eyebrows at all hardly and this
This ad was done by a

In another indication of growing public

It is very reassuring to George Kahanu and

22

myself that should anything happen to either of us,

23

we now have Lance Holter, Bob Jones, and Tony Fisher

24

on our Executive Committee to carryon COMET's

25

16-year crusade as long as necessary to attain our
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1

objectives.

In addition, we are getting excellent

2

support from many individuals from Hana to Kihei,

3

some of whom have given powerful testimony before

4

this body.

5

opportunity to enact positive and lasting tax form

6

legislation.

This Council has now a golden

7

MR. TAGUCHI:

Three minutes.

8

MR. TAVARES:

COMET exhorts you to freeze taxes at their

9

present level now.

The four-year freeze that we

10

didn't even ask for in 1991 did not bankrupt this

11

County.

12

2000-year level and allow no more than a 2 percent

13

annual increase in taxes.

14

ads, no further testimony will be needed to attain

15

our goals, but we assure you that we will persevere

16

in our efforts.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

After that, you roll back taxes to the

COMET hopes that no more

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Tavares.

Any questions for

18

Mr. Tavares this morning, Members, before we go to

19

the next testifier?

20

the testimony, please, Members.

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Anyone?

Mr. Pontanilla.

Thank you.

On

Thank you, Bill,

22

for your comments.

23

regards to this ad.

24

back taxes for residential homeowners to the year

25

2000 level, the 2000 level for homeowners was $3.71.

Just a point of clarification in
When you mention we can roll
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1

And I believe the reason why for the increase is due

2

to the increase in valuation of the properties, so

3

can you explain to me is it the tax rate or the

4

valuation of the property that we need to look at?

5

MR. TAVARES:

We just want our taxes to go back to that

6

tax level, period, whatever method you use.

If I

7

never paid a thousand -- $1,100 for my property

8

tomorrow I have to mail in a $500 check.

9

still afford it, but my neighbors, the Hokoanas,

I can

10

fine people, they're shocked.

11

the ocean.

12

moved back behind my home farther and farther

13

inland.

14

those people whose income is so low, $500 at a time

15

is a big whack.

16

to this reduction, but we just want the taxes to be

17

brought back to a reasonable level.

18

and that 2 percent are just starting points.

19

can be altered slightly.

20

will follow me here, will go into a little more

21

detail on that.

They can barely hear it.

They're shocked.

Thousand dollars, to

That 2000 thing

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Tony Fisher later on, who

Thank you, Bill.

Any other questions for Mr. Tavares this

morning, Members?
MR. TAVARES;

That

Thank you.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

25

The cancer has

I don't care how you get to this --

22

24

They don't even see

Yes, Wayne.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Nishiki.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, thank you, Bill.

Because I

3

think Joe might be pointing out the point of this

4

this superficial thing, but all of us realize that

5

what we're really talking about is what we pay out r

6

whether you lower property rates or you increase

7

valuation.

8

level is basicallYr bottom line, what you paid out.

9

It has nothing to do with rates or valuation.

And so what you're saying about the 2000

10

MR. TAVARES:

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

13
14

NOr

just what -You paid out $100, you don't want to

pay more than 2 percent more.
MR. TAVARES:

$2 more, whatever that comes out to.

Yes,

it simplifies it.

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

MR. TAVARES:

Yeah, okay.

Thank you.

But we also want to say -- and Tony will

17

develop this point -- I think he's going to refute

18

some of the facts that were on a sheet given to us,

19

but thank you very much for

20

Mr. Chairman.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

MR. TAVARES:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

thank you,

Thank you.

Anyone else has a question for Mr. Tavares?
What, is that all?
Just one.

Mr. Tavares, did your

was

your Committee able to calculate the loss of revenue
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1

and did you discuss that and how would you approach

2

that $4 million less revenue from homeowners

3

category?

4

MR. TAVARES:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

MR. TAVARES:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

MR. TAVARES:

11
12

We have a refutation of that in Tony

Okay.

When Mr. Fisher

Hels following me right now.

Hels our

California expert.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Any other question, Members?

If

not, thank you very much, Mr. Tavares.

13

MR. TAVARES:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

Yes.

Fisherls report.

8

10

You mean the supposed loss of income?

Thank you.

Thanks.

Okay, weill have Mr. Fisher come up and

give us his comments this morning.

16

MR. FISHER:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

MR. FISHER:

Thank you and good morning.
Good morning.
I think it was wonderful that The Maui News

19

was able to put this on this morningls papers.

It

20

couldnlt have been more timely if we had asked them

21

to do it.

22

a copy of something that I gave this morning to the

23

Clerk, which is the -- the outline of what 11m going

24

to talk about, and number two, most important, is

25

this chart.

The thing that -- and you all should have

I decided not to go through and do the
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1

land and the apartments and the hotels and all that

2

kind of thing.

3

just plain residential property.

4

For the moment let's leave it to

This is a chart that was developed with the

5

upper line being -- by the way, if you go and lay

6

that on the paper this morning, it's identical to

7

what was in this morning's paper.

8

all came from the same piece of paper.

9

line came from the County.

Why?

Because it
The bottom

This is information that

10

Mr. Regan gave me, which is the rate of the increase

11

in taxes on a residential property only.

12

what's happening.

13

Notice

So you asked the question, Mr. Hokama, about,

14

you know, the loss and so forth, that -- this is

15

where the loss is.

16

that particular piece of paper.

17

difference between -- in 2003 between where the

18

tax -- where the County says the value of housing is

19

and where the real estate people say it is is

20

exactly double.

21

the money that's being collected isn't being

22

collected, and that's the essence.

23

problem of saying if we do the 2 percent, if we do

24

the -- any other kind of a freeze that holds taxes

25

down, where's the money come from?

This is not in his numbers in
Because the

So it means that 50 percent of all
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2

you've got it.

It's here.

That money is in this kind of a chart, and

3

you need to go and just -- and it was in your piece

4

of paper.

5

to tax at the acquisition value.

6

little differently in that which was passed out

7

by -- that you passed out, but that's what the

8

essence of it iS I

9

When somebody buys a house

10
11

It said that you believe that you ought
It's worded a

tax at the acquisition value.
l

that's their tax

assessment.
The tax percent increase has not kept up with

12

the increase in the value of property.

13

chart shows that and it's absolutely irrefutable.

14

It's your numbers, the real estate numbers, it is

15

absolutely irrefutable.

16

And notice what's happening.

17

two years ago.

18

getting worse and worse and worse.

19

structure is 40 percent, 50 percent of the sales

20

value of the average property, and that's a lot of

21

tax dollars.

22

came from and the 4 million, but I would sit down

23

with Keith and argue that from now till doom's day,

24

because my numbers don't show that at all.

25

And that

So you're losing money.
Here's where it was

Here's where it was last year.

It's

The tax

Now, I don't know where the $500,000

Conclusion, let's fix the Maui County system
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and increase revenue.

2

you more money, not less.

3

MR. TAGUCHI:

4

MR. FISHER:

This whole thing should get

Three minutes.
Thank you.

New home buyers will pay more

5

than long-term residents who have stayed put, but

6

both love the concept.

7

I have to say is, one, let's implement the freeze.

8

Let's set the maximum rate at 2 percent.

9

way, I have said twice before maybe it's not 2

The final paragraph of what

By the

10

percent.

Maybe it's 3 percent.

11

percent.

But as long as it's frozen -- so that my

12

taxes, as an example, have gone up almost 50 percent

13

in three years.

14

paid my tax bill this month and that's what it is.

15

That is inexcusable, because my property is not --

16

has actually gone up more than that.

17

chart.

18

Maybe it's 4

That's a fact of life.

I mean, I

I'm in this

Assess at the sales price and adjust the

19

Circuif Breaker.

Those things will make it fairer

20

for a person to exist on this island and to pay his

21

taxes and particularly the property taxes.

22

we can get more revenue.

23

more revenue and have less impact upon the long-term

24

residents, and I have neighbors who have lived here

25

for a lot of years and that's what their issue is,

I know we can.
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1

how is it that I can have my taxes not go up so

2

astronomically.

3

and I hope you'll take this chart and look at it

4

hard.

5

paper.

And so that's what the issue is,

Half of that chart was in this morning's
The other half came from your own data.
And by the waYr I thank Keith Regan and Lance

6
7

and Marcy from the Real Property Tax Department.

8

They were absolutely wonderful.

9

Gave me all the numbers that I wanted.

They cooperated.
I've got

10

more numbers than I know what to do with, but I

11

called and asked them specifically, and they gave me

12

exactly what I wanted and I really appreciate that.

13

So that concludes my comments, and if you have any

14

questions, I will be happy to answer them.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

MR. FISHER:

Thank you, Mr. Fisher.

Questions?

And no, by the way, this is not me either.

17

It may be -- it may be our friend here, but I'm not

18

sure.

19
20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Any questions for Mr. Fisher,

Members, on his testimony?
Thank you.

Mr. Kane.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Good morning, Mr. Fisher.

22

MR. FISHER:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

morning.

25

in the third bullet, the new home buyers, and you

Good morning, sir.
Appreciate your comments this

I guess my question is what you have here
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1

say many being off-island newcomers will pay more

2

than the long-timer who have stayed put.

3

realize that we have our young -- younger generation

4

coming up.

5

but if you could try to be as succinct as possible

6

how do our -- our upcoming local kids who -- born

7

and raised l going school

8

college or whatever or are still here after high

9

school to buy a new home

So we also

So very brieflYI for the sake of time

I

I

how are they going to be

impacted?

11

buyer who will pay more than the long-term

12

residents.
MR. FISHER:

l

and coming back home from

10

13

l

Because they're going to be the new home

Thank you.

That's an extremely good

14

question.

I lived in California from 1961 through

15

2001 / in other words,

16

three houses during that period of time.

17

bought the house back before 1978, which is when

18

Proposition 13 went in, my taxes went up like this.

19

When they enacted Proposition 13, they said it's

20

going to go up 2 percent per year, and a whole lot

21

of new home buyers said, I don't care what it is, as

22

long as I know I'm not going to get taxed out of my

23

house.

24

the people in Maui could live with as much as 3 or 4

25

percent per year.

for 40 years, and I bought
When I

I can live with 2 percent per year.

I think

I think that's reasonable, but
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1

when it gets to be 14 percent I

2

that is killing them.

3

if you go to them and you say, by the waYr

4

Mr. Three-Years-Out-of-College-Buying-Your-First-House r

5

your taxes r as long as you live in that house will

6

never go up more than, say, 3 percent r 2 percent per

7

year.

8
9

then that's the thing

Those new young home buyers r

All I can tell you is I saw it happen in
California -- excuse me.

I saw it happen in

10

California, and everyone said as long as I know that

11

I can build that into my budget, I don't have any

12

problem.

13

from $2,000 to $5,000 or 8,000 or ten -- I had a

14

visitor from the mainland from Texas recently.

15

a $400,000 home, he spent $14,000 a year in taxes.

16

That's astronomical as compared to what we pay here.

17

And he said that's the good news, because the bad

18

news is it's going up 10 to 15 percent per year.

19

But when all of a sudden your taxes go

For

So I think that the guaranteed lack of a

20

major increase so offsets that number, Mr. Kane,

21

that it absolutely and positively makes people jump

22

up and down.

23

I'm going to be able to afford my taxes for as long

24

as I live in this house.

25

decision that I'm going to go out and buy a new

Because now they can budget.

I know

Now, if I make the
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1

house in Wailea, sorry, guys, taxes are going to be

2

whatever you pay for the house, but at least that's

3

fixed.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you for your response, and,

5

Mr. Chair, my other question from Mr. Fisher's

6

testimony is -- and you mentioned recent -- you

7

mentioned two states in particular, California and

8

Massachusetts, in your conclusion statement, and I

9

don't know if those two states are only tied into

10

the very last point that you make about having a

11

transition plan that has already worked or does it

12

tie into the whole conclusion statement where the

13

acquisition value concept would generate more

14

revenue?

15

Massachusetts serve as a model to validate your

16

comments that it would generate more revenue?

My question is does California and

17

MR. FISHER:

Yes, sir, they do.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

MR. FISHER:

Okay.

It absolutely has shown that -- as soon as

20

you start taxing

21

you've got to do is you've got to go tax people on

22

whatever the new value is.

23

starts -- and my suggestion has always been

24

mentioned this twice before -- is to go back a year

25

and say everybody who has bought a house in the last

in other words, first thing

Now, until that
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1

12 or 18 months, you get taxed at what you paid for

2

the house.

3

that will offset all the other things, but the

4

Californians in general, their tax for the

5

County's -- now, the County income has gone up over

6

10 percent per year for the last 25 years, their

7

income, but the maximum amount that people are being

8

increased on an annual basis is 2 percent, and the

9

difference is this right in here.

That will give you an immediate influx

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

11

MR. FISHER:

Thank you for your response.

That's a fact of life.

And by the way,

12

Massachusetts is identical to that.

13

been proven.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

That has also

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Okay, any other questions by Committee

16

members for Mr. Fisher?

Let me ask just two,

17

please.

18

comment about the Circuit Breaker.

19

Circuit Breaker was implemented or enacted by the

20

previous Councils to address the people that, you

21

know r you folks say you have a concern with, the

22

limited income.

23

So why wouldn't -- why isn't that working and why

24

aren't our taxpayers making use of a cap that we

25

already have existing?

Mr. Fisher, you mention a -- you had a
You know, the

That caps their taxes at 3 percent.
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MR. FISHER:

I went out and asked everybody on my street

2

as an example, some of whom are as old as I am, some

3

are not, and I said what do you think about the

4

Circuit Breaker?

5

14 people ever even heard of the Circuit Breaker?

6

Zero.

7

only those people that suddenly come walking into

8

the real property tax place in the Maui Mall and say

9

I can't pay my taxes, I'm going to have to sell my

Do you know how many people out of

It is not a well-known thing.

And I think

10

house, and they say what about the Circuit Breaker?

11

Then say, huh?

12

publicized -- and frankly, if you cap it at 3

13

percent, as an example, for everybody

14

requirement for the Circuit Breaker obviously

15

goes -- really goes -- is no longer a problem, but I

16

think it's a question more than anything else

17
18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

MR. FISHER:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

MR. FISHER:

23

I

then the

Of education and getting information out to

our residents --

19

22

So I think if it were better

Yes, sir.
is what you perceive to be the problem?
I believe that is a problem, at least it was

for the people on my street.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Well, thank you -- wellt thank you

24

for that comment.

25

bring up '78,

My second question

l

since you

'79 in California and Proposition 13
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1

and the 2 percent, you have information you can

2

share with us today how by doing that was there any

3

relationship to how California has increased its

4

debt tremendously and now it's now become a --

5

MR. FISHER:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Its debt?

Yes.

Their debt, the amount of money they borrow

7

in return of not having cash flow to pay for

8

services that now the next generation of taxpayers

9

going to try and payoff that $600 billion debt or

10

whatever California has of debt.

11

MR. FISHER:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

MR. FISHER:

Or maybe more.
A trillion dollar debt, then.
What happened -- and let me give you just a

14

30-second capsule of what was going on.

15

increasing at an astronomical rate.

16

that the legislature slow down, will you guys.

17

Because, again, it's not a County function in this

18

particular case.

19

County -- the State said, bologna.

20

continue to spend.

21

introduced Proposition 13 and said if you won't do

22

it, we will, because the initiative process is very

23

easy to do over there.

24

For a number of years the rate of increase did in

25

fact come down, and it was great, and a group got

It was asked

It's a State function.

The

We're going to

Howard Jarvis ( Paul Gann

And it stopped everything.
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1

together and it's - - what's his face, Gray Davis and

2

others got together and said we can't live with

3

this.

4

decided to do was to float bond issues for prisons t

5

schools, and a whole bunch of other stuff, rather

6

than saying let the thing grow according to, you

7

know, whatever the rate of growth is.

And what they

Unfortunately, they have put the State into a

8
9

We've got to spend more money.

tax situation that is based upon debt rather than

10

what they had had before.

11

indebtedness in the State of California, if you were

12

to compare that versus Iowa or something else, on a

13

percentage basis you'd find it's about 100 times

14

bigger.

15

money anyway.

16

economy and everything else was going along fine, it

17

really wasn't a big deal, because they were -- well,

18

I'm going to make more money next year so I can go

19

and pay the debt from last year.

20

The amount of bonded

They have gone -- we're going to spend the
Now, as long as the State and the

Unfortunately, it, like Hawaii and everyone

21

else, leveled off and then started down a little

22

bit, and the end result was when they start the
fiscal year

t

there is so much debt that they have to

24

pay, their bond payments -- and I owned some bonds

25

at one time in California and you got to pay -- you
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1

got to pay the debt, and the people that suffered,

2

therefore, were schools and everybody else who

3

didn't have enough money to buy books and all that

4

kind of thing.
The legislature learned in '78 and they

5

6

unlearned in '98 and drove the State into the

7

fiscal -- the problem that they have.

8

they do?

9

they did to the legislature in '78.

So what did

They did the same thing to Gray Davis that
They said let's

10

get rid of this guy and let's go back and try and do

11

that.

12

Schwarzenegger says, he is saying we've got to stop

13

doing that in the future and we've got to pay some

14

of this debt down, because it's killing us.

15

So I think it is -- the same type of

And if you live -- listen to what Arnold

16

mentality in the legislature happens.

17

like most states, in that you must balance the

18

budget by July 1st.

19

mean, it's close enough, but you must have a

20

balanced budget.

21

Federal government does.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

MR. FISHER:

California is

They don't ever do it, but, I

You cannot live in deficits as the

Thank you.
So I don't

it is not the fault of Prop 13

24

any more than any of the people have been saying all

25

these years.

The problem is the legislature wants
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1

to spend more money than you've got, and if you and

2

I lived that way, we would be -- have credit card

3

debt up to our ears, and instead of that we say no,

4

I'm going to pay it as I make the money.

5

don't.

6

that.

7
8

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I do.

Maybe you

You look like the kind that would do

I can appreciate your -- your comments, so

thank you very much, Mr. Fisher, this morning.
MR. FISHER:

By the way, you guys have been absolutely

10

wonderful in listening to our point of view, because

11

I think you're listening.

12

think verified what we're trying to get at, and I

13

hope you will take a look at this chart real

14

carefully and realize that all of this area in

15

between is lost revenue.

16

collect tomorrow.

17

could say today I think what we ought to do is to

18

start taxing at the acquisition value that is within

19

your scope to do, because it says the tax value.

20

Acquisition value is the value.

21

appropriate to be taxing at than what you're doing,

22

and you can do that today if you want to.

23

today.

24

literally make that determination, and this

25

number -- these numbers come together, and that's

The paper this morning I

It is money you could

This group, this County Council,

That is more

It's going to take a couple of
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1

the way they are in California.

2

much.

3
4

5

Thank you very

Any other questions?

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Anything else for Mr. Fisher?

Thank you.

We'll have Mr. John Blumer-Buell next.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL:

Good morning.

My name's John

6

Blumer-Buell, and I drove over from Hana today not

7

just to show support for COMET, but I think, you

8

know, we need to get this done.

9

It's been three years since COMET last raised the

It's been 15 years.

10

red flag.

11

sentiment to get the property taxes back to a lower

12

level, but I think the way to do it is not through a

13

roll back, but as through what Tony is recommending,

14

which is an assessment system based upon acquisition

15

value.

16

Now, I agree with Bill Tavares's

The current property tax assessment system

17

that we have right now is unfair, it's arbitrary,

18

and it's discriminatory, and I think personally I

19

wish the Council would put Corp. Counsel to work on

20

the discriminatory part of it.

21

country everybody's supposed to be treated equally

22

under the law, and we're not.

23

treated equally under the current tax laws, and

24

we've heard

25

heard a lot of examples.

Because in this

We are not being

over the last three hearings we've
We've heard of $3 million
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1

properties being assessed at $700,000.

We've heard

2

of million dollar residences on the Pali and Haiku

3

not even on the books.
We've heard of a number of people in Kuau

4
5

that are being taxed out of their homes and haven't

6

gotten one bit of value from -- they have gotten

7

nothing from all these sales.

8

zero, and this is -- this is what I mean.

9

discrimination.

They have benefitted
This is

You are all -- you're allowing

10

things to happen allover the place.

11

fairer assessment system.

There is no

So if we go to the assessment system based

12
13

upon acquisition value, which is what Mr. Fisher's

14

talking about/ all you have to do then is to address

15

adjust your tax rate.

16

It's fair.

17

and then that's why we've been asking for models/

18

which the Administration at least hasn't produced

19

them.

20

The valuation is locked in.

It doesn't drive old-time residents out,

I requested them five months ago.
Now, a couple things that bother me but are a

21

little off point.

Number one, you folks raised

22

taxes last year, and you're making all your

23

decisions not even having a handle on the tax

24

system.

25

you're making these decisions, you don't even have

Again, it's totally arbitrary.
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1

an idea of what Mr. Fisher's saying is true.

2

have -- if you had twice as much revenue available

3

to you, we certainly wouldn't have raised taxes last

4

year for anybody.

5

a lot of people and a lot of people would have paid

6

taxes for the first time, probably.

7

MR. TAGUCHI:

8

MR. BLUMER-BUELL:

9

If you

They might have been reduced for

Three minutes.
The other thing, a little off point,

but not off point completely, and that is that

10

during the last three hearings I've heard a couple

11

times people saying, well, we can get additional

12

revenues through taxing the illegal vacation

13

rentals.

The keyword there is illegal vacation

14

rentals.

We spend millions of dollars on our land

15

use planning process and then we're

16

we're not enforcing the laws of the County.

17

I -- sometimes it just -- I just don't get it.

18

We're spending millions of dollars.

19

revenue that pays your salaries, it pays for the

20

lights in this building, it paid for the roads, it's

21

coming from an unfair system.

22

reaches the point of even letting illegal businesses

23

go ahead and the Administration clearly has a policy

24

of not enforcing the law.

25

does not give anybody any confidence in the

we're
I mean,

Every bit of

And again, when it

You know, this -- this
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government, period.

2

MR. TAGUCHI:

Four minutes.

3

MR. BLUMER-BUELL:

So I'm just asking for acquisition

4

valuation on the assessments.

5

your -- your rates there and I don't think anybody

6

will pay more.

7

it will be fair.

8
9

10
11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

You can adjust

They'll probably pay a lot less and
So thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Blumer-Buell.

Questions for

Mr. Blumer-Buell this morning, Members?
very much, John.
MS. KARPOVICH:

Thank you

Virginia Karpovich is next.

Good morning, Council.

My name is

12

Virginia Karpovich, and once again I appreciate the

13

opportunity to speak to you.

14

be redundant, but I think what Mr. Blumer-Buell is

15

saying is quite valid.

16

at the real estate lands for sale.

17

lot.

18

Ag-20, 27 acres, a thousand feet of oceanfront,

19

ideal for the ultimate estate, 5.4 million.

20

are properties like this being taxed at?

21

happened to talk to one of the adjacent landowners

22

who have

23

million for and they were told by the tax office if

24

they fence it and get a cow they'll pay 400, instead

25

of 2,000.

I think what -- not to

All you have to do is look
It tells you a

Here we have majestic Honuapu Point, zoned

What

Well, I

they have ten acres that they paid 3
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Our agricultural lands are no longer the

1

2

plantation era lands that used to be.

3

doing it on other islands

4

plantations have gone under and agricultural lands

5

have been sold?

6

are marginal lands.

7

residential ag, and I think I testified about this.

8

The Big Island is really quite proactive in terms of

9

assessing agricultural lands.

t

How are they

islands where the

Many of these agricultural lands
Most of them are really

And it's amazing,

10

there's -- there's one tax assessor, Dick Smith, who

11

actually goes out and he physically looks at how the

12

lands are used.
When I go home at night through Paia and I

13
14

see all the farmers going to Haiku and beyond, I

15

know that they're not farmers any more than I'm a

16

farmer.

17

have a fence, and basically they have a few fruit

18

trees.

19

Many of these agricultural lands have units that are

20

not being taxed.

21

Mr. Regan about the fact that you need to do a

22

survey, much as was done with the

23

over in Kihei.

24

us how their lands are being used.

25

them know that we'll follow up with a census.

They have three and four rental units, they

These people are using our infrastructure.

I was speaking this morning to

the condo units

We need to allow the public to tell
We need to let
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If you're going to do good planning, you

1
2

better know what's out there, because I would say

3

that 30 percent

4

conservative

5

agricultural have three, four, five units.

6

me tell you why they do and why you can't go out

7

there and enforce the zoning, because they are

8

providing affordable housing.

9

next door to my residential property which is

10

and I think I'm being
of the lands both residential and
And let

There's a property

zoned --

11

MR. TAGUCHI:

Three minutes.

12

MS. KARPOVICH:

Thank you.

12,000 square feet, okay.

I

13

have a single-family residence.

14

land is zoned R-1, which means they legally can

15

build two houses, but each of those houses is

16

actually a three-plex, so that's why one of those

17

houses was sold for 650,000, because the Realtor who

18

bought it said, well, I'm not really buying a single

19

family house.

20

$4,000 a month income.

21

They have -- their

I'm buying a tri-plex with three or

This is a very complex issue.

When you go

22

out and you actually do the canvassing, you'll find

23

out that even -- even the properties that you think

24

you're not taxing well beyond that there is -- it's

25

just -- it's gone -- it's gone to the -- to become a
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cancer, and you really can't close these people down

2

because we will have -- these people that are living

3

in these substandard sprawl units for less than

4

1,200 are the backbone of our working people.

5

They're the nurses that I've worked with.

6

architects who are new that can't afford the price

7

of housing, and the price of housing is related

8

to -- part of it is related to the fact

9
10

MR. TAGUCHI:

They're

Four minutes.

MS. KARPOVICH:

that they're businesses.

And I just

11

want to read you this.

12

sale by owner.

13

Unique.

14

residence, pool, and spa overlooking Waipio Bay on

15

Maui's verdant north shore.

16

copper roofs and underground utilities and swimming

17

pools and views.

18

people are doing ag, these people should be

19

exempted?

20

Okay, this is ag land.

For

Spectacular oceanfront estate.

Seven-unit income property.

Owner's

Many custom extras,

Offered at 3.95 million.

So these

I don't think so.

Thank you very much for looking at all these

21

really difficult issues.

It's zoning.

22

enforcement.

23

things are wrapped up in all of this.

24

it's a lot that's fallen on your shoulder, and I

25

personally would like to help in any way I can to

It's our housing dilemma.
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1

unravel this and have equitable taxes for all,

2

particularly the old timers who shouldn't lose the

3

two lots surrounding the lot they own so they can

4

give those lots to their children which are now

5

being taxed at $8,000 because they happen to live on

6

the ocean.

7

MR. TAGUCHI:

8

MS. KARPOVICH:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

It's just wrong.

Fi ve minutes.
Thank you.

Sorry.

Okay, thank you, Ms. Karpovich.

10

for Ms. Karpovich, Members?

11

being here this morning, Virginia.

12

MS. KARPOVICH:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

MR. JOINER:

Questions

Thank you very much for

Thank you.
Next we have Mr. Buck Joiner.

Good morning, Council Members.

I'll give you

15

just one moment of relief.

16

my property tax.

17

it, haven't had any difficulty with it.

18

I pay it thankfully to be a member of this

19

community.

20

over.

21

I'm totally happy with

I don't have any difficulty with
I pay it.

I'm here -- now that moment of relief is

I'm here on a matter of principle.

The

22

County Council has kind of made a bit of a

23

transition here.

24

remember, Robin Hood, in the original classic sense,

25

took from the rich and gave to the poor.

You are now Robin Hood.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

As you

The -- you

BF 2/3/04

31

1

guys are kind of doing it backwards.

Youlre taking

2

from the poor and giving to the rich, and youlre

3

robbing the neighborhood.

4

impassioned pleas from people that are being heavily

5

taxed that cannot afford it, and where is that money

6

going to?

You have heard today

Itls going to the rich.

I testified at this stand not too long ago

7
8

about a million dollars that was being given to an

9

individual for a project, a friend of the Council

10

members.

11

to be built.

12

built.

13

but the million dollars was given.

14

that, you give $3.6 million to the Maui Visitors

15

Bureau for parties and promotions to add to the $3

16

million they have from the State.

17

$6 1/2 million for parties and promotions.

18

where your tax money is going.

19

to say, oh, no, thatls tourist tax dollars.

20

all in the same bucket.

21

and itls wrong that that much money should be used

22

for promotion.

23

people have to support that.

24
25

We donlt know where that project was going
We donlt know what was going to be

We donlt know how much it was going to cost,
In addition to

$6 million -Thatls

I know youlre going
Itls

Itls all tax money, okay,

Itls wrong that we -- that the poor

The problem could be solved with a Circuit
Breaker.

Many years ago we fought for the Circuit
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We got the Circuit Breaker.

It was

1

Breaker.

2

implemented.

3

Administration decided that they wanted that change

4

and they went to Corp. Counsel.

5

changed the law.

6

change the law.

7

to make the laws and then the Administration is

8

supposed to enforce them.

9

changes the interpretation, they change the law and

It worked properly.

And then the

Corp. Counsel

Corp. Counsel is not allowed to
By the -- the Council is empowered

When Corp. Counsel

10

they are not allowed to do that.

11

any of your chairs, I would be hanging off of the

12

ceiling at that.

13

come back and see you and say we want this changed

14

and you guys make that decision in public debate in

15

this forum.

16

MR. TAGUCHI:

17

MR. JOINER:

18

that.

19

anything else.

20

situation.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

If I had been in

If they want the law changed/ they

Three minutes.
Corporation Counsel is not allowed to do
Go back and fix the Circuit Breaker more than
That will help the property tax

Thank you.

Thank you/ Mr. Joiner.

Questions for

22

Mr. Joiner/ Members?

23

Mr. Joiner.

24

getting the information out on the Circuit Breaker[

25

as one of the previous testifiers?

I have one for you/

Do you think part of our problem is not
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MR. JOINER:

Absolutely.

One is the problem of getting

2

the information out for people to know the Circuit

3

Breaker! that it exists, that it should -- that it

4

can be applied to people that are in constrained

5

situations.

6

Breaker, but the fact that Corp. Counsel has changed

7

it from what this body -- the predecessor to this

8

body actually intended, and it was applied for ten

9

years and there were no complaints, and then the

I firmly believe in the Circuit

10

attorneys changed it and that is absolutely

11

unacceptable! wrong, and illegal.

12

a problem with the -- getting the information out.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

So yes, there is

Anyone else has a

14

question for Mr. Joiner before he concludes?

15

you very much, Mr. Joiner.

16

MR. TROTTO:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

MR. TROTTO:

Thank

Mr. Michael Trotto.

Good morning! Mr. Chair -Good morning.
-- Members of the Committee.

Thank you for

19

allowing me to speak again.

I'm here to support

20

COMET.

21

Kihei, and I am concerned about these issues!

22

especially when it affects people like myself who've

23

come here, worked here, now retired, and maybe faced

24

with the possibility of not being able to live in

25

the home that I built and I wish to stay in.

I'm also here as a 27-year resident of
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I like some of the ideas that we've heard

2

this morning, some of the good points of this

3

Proposition 13 from California.

4

I appreciate your efforts and the fact that you've

5

listened to many of the speakers, many of us who

6

have come here.

7

came up, but I'm really still concerned because I

8

too look at properties really close to where I live.

9

I also like -- and

I came here 15 years ago when this

Now, going back to when I came over here to

10

work and I didn't have a lot of money, but I was

11

able to afford a small lot, 7,500 square foot lot,

12

put a modest house on it.

13

think to build that house.

14

And then three residents down there's a house for

15

sale for close to $600,000, and I worry.

16

worry, because I go, wow, what's happening here?

17

But I know it's even worse in other areas.

18

Cost I think $48,000 I
I'm still in that house.

I really

So my concern is basing property taxes on

19

market value, if the market

real estate market

20

drives this, then we're all going to be in a pickle

21

because, you know, if the tax assessors go to a data

22

bank and they say, okay, what's the value, this is

23

what the value is, they don't go out and actually

24

see the properties.

25

I said, 27 years I never saw a tax assessor on my

You know, I've been here, like
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property.

I don't even know who they are, and all I

2

know is I get a bill and it's been okay.

3

I'm not -- I'm not grumbling about what I'm paying

4

but I'm thinking what happens if we don't fix what's

5

wrong with the system?

6

system.

I paid it.
l

There's some problems in the

We have to fix them.
The Circuit Breaker when it first went in was

7
8

a good system.

I think it got fudged a little bit,

9

and now it's where the problems are.

I think we got

10

to go back to the basic system which helps the

11

long-time residents, the people who have lived here

12

for generations and who want to stay here, who want

13

to give their properties to their children and not

14

have to worry that they're not going to be able to

15

have it.

16

MR. TAGUCHI:

17

MR. TROTTO:

I like that capping the -- the levels
Three minutes.
and also not increasing it} like we've

18

heard, 14 percent, 50 percent.

I mean, that cannot

19

be.

20

okay} it's going to be 2 percent and then base it

21

the other issue is basing it on what you pay for it.

22

Now, if you go to a place on Maui and you spend $7

23

million for that house, then you should be taxed at

24

that level.

25

what you're paying, that's what you should pay.

You have to come up with a system that says,

That's the way it should be.
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1

because you bought that house for $7 million

2

guy two doors down whols been living there for

3

60

4

he have to pay?

5

have to look at.

6

know this is a tough one, but I appreciate all your

7

efforts.

8

thank you.

9

take some of our considerations.

10
11

1

70 years and his family lives there
Thatls wrong

I

l

the

l

501

why should

so thatls what we

And I appreciate your efforts.

Mr. Chairman, Members of the Committee

I

I

Thank you for allowing me to speak and
Thatls all I have

to say this morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Mr. Trotto.

Any questions for

12

Mr. Trotto?

13

you -- are you aware of the Circuit Breaker and have

14

you tried to utilize that tool to assist you in your

15

taxes?

16

MR. TROTTO:

17

have --

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

MR. TROTTO:

Mr. Trotto, can I ask you one -- were

I became aware of it in

188

1

yes, and I

Utilized that tool?
Yes, and thatls why it has been okay for me,

20

but I see where other areas -- and 11m wondering if

21

itls going to filter down to my neighborhood, and if

22

it does, then 11m concerned about that.

23

we need to fix this and I think we need to freeze

24

freeze where we are until we get all this -- this

25

whole package where it has to bel you know.
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all I have to say on that.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Thank you very much, Mr. Trotto.

Next

3

person we have is Mr. Edward Smith, or better known

4

as Smitty.

5

the Staff will make a microphone easily accessible

6

to you.

7

MR. SMITH:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

MR. SMITH:

Mr. Smith, if you would come forward and

Good morning.
Good morning.

My name is Smitty, Edward Smith, Pukalani

10

Maui.

I'm here with Bill Tavares's group.

11

here today

12

had a problem yesterday with these speculators on my

13

street which is getting out of hand.

14

been physically threatened.

15

going -- I got up and I made up my mind to be here

16

today.

17

the whole island of Maui, I told myself this morning

18

I believe that Bill -- my friend Bill should be

19

(inaudible) when he's in his mind and in his soul

20

and he's saying he wants equal taxes for everybody.

21

I want the same thing too for our residents, not for

22

our speculators.

I wasn't going to come, but rather I

My life has

So I thought, hey, I'm

Because of this problem with speculators on

And our Bill --

23

MR. TAVARES, FROM THE AUDIENCE:

24

MR. SMITH:

25

I came

I don't like 'em either.

Don't go against me for saying we should not

have equal taxes.

We should have fair taxes for our
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1

residents, but our speculators should pay a special

2

tax that makes some of them that are averaging about

3

$1,500 a month building homes and using them as an

4

apartment-type operation in our rural agriculture

5

district.

6

Pukalani, we have illegal construction from 286,

7

296, 305 and so forth thatls being used for

8

speculation, rental-type apartments, main houses

9

divided.

Like on my street, Aliiolani Street in

This is all in

without the land use

10

law.

These people, theylre averaging about $1,500 a

11

month.

12

the County should go after one-third of that monthly

13

income, 500 bucks a month per house, or 3,000 bucks

14

a month income, the County takes -- picks up a

15

thousand dollar income per month per house.

16

equal taxes, no.

County says they need money.

Then I think

Not my

Because welre getting a lot of problems here.

17
18

11m a resident.

11m born here.

My father was born

19

here.

20

rural agriculture district.

21

farming on my property, and 1lve been verbally

22

verbally harassed, threatened every single month.

23

And this puts a strain on our Police Department.

24

puts a strain on our -- I call the building

25

inspectors.

And we got to put up with this.

I live in a

I still try to do

They donlt know which way to turn
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1

because they waiting for somebody to give them the

2

go ahead to shut these guys down or correct the

3

problem one way or another.

4

see correcting these guys is make them pay for the

5

violation, the building violations, construction

6

violations.

7

donlt, they donlt, make them get a conditional use

8

permit, a special permit to continue.

9

percent of the income or 2 percent of the value of

And the only way I can

And if they need the income, which they

And not 2

10

the property, but some of these properties are

11

valued over $600,000 on my street.

12

build my own house myself for $27,000, and I work

13

for Frank Munoz, $2.40 an hour to buy my land at

14

$12,000 per section.

15

MR. TAGUCHI:

16

MR. SMITH:

Not where I

Three minutes.
I canlt afford that.

So therels a problem

17

here.

I donlt know if you can call it

18

discrimination, unfairness, or whatever it is.

19

has to stop.

20

residents, the good residents on our street, in our

21

whole neighborhood, in the County of Maui.

22

money, you pay.

23

through life.

24

I canlt keep up.

25

I got hurt on the job.

This

They put the stress on all the

You pay your way.
11m still paying.

You make

I paid my way
I canlt afford it.

11m retired already long time ago.
11m under Social Security.
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1

I only make only 600 -- $638 a month and I got to

2

put up with this swearing, life threatening events

3

every month by these speculators because they don't

4

like us around.

5

want to get rid of us.

6

me.

7

taxes.

8

them out either in a body bag or have you guys

9

handle the problem.

10

MR. SMITH:

16

Thank

Thank you.

God bless you all.

I hope you all make a wise

decision.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Any questions for Mr. Smith this morning,

Members?
MR. SMITH:

If not, thank you for being here, Smitty.

Thank you very much.

17
18

Make them pay their way.

you for your time.

12

15

We pay our

I'm going to get the Police Department haul

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

They

I say no, you no get rid of

They ain't gonna get rid of me.

11

13

They want to move us out.

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Good to see you again.

The Chair will ask

19

if there's anyone else that would like to present

20

public testimony on BF-22 for the 3rd of February?

21

Seeing none, the Chair will be closing testimony at

22

this time.

23

Testimony is now closed.

We will take a short recess, and when we

24

return we'll allow the Director of Finance,

25

Mr. Regan, to give a presentation to the members.
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Recess till 10:10.

(Gavel) .

9:59 a.m.

2

RECESS:

3

RECONVENE:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10: 14 a.m.

(Gavel).

Budget and Finance Committee for

5

the Council for the County of Maui shall reconvene.

6

This is the 3rd of February, 2004.

7

22, real property tax classifications.

8

Chair has requested and the Director has agreed to

9

provide a presentation this morning to you regarding

We are on Item
Members, the

10

real property valuations, so allow Director Regan,

11

as well as the Administrator, Lance Okumura, to join

12

us and move the Department's presentation forward.

13

Mr. Regan, if you'd please.

14

MR. REGAN:

Good morning, Chair.

Good morning, Members of

15

the Budget and Finance Committee.

16

Director of Finance for the County of Maui.

17

asked by the Chair to do a presentation this

18

morning, an overview, essentially, of how the County

19

goes about doing its valuation of the properties

20

here within the County.

21

education and, you know, one part knowledge.

22

we're just trying to pass that on so that we have a

23

better understanding of valuation.

24
25

Keith Regan,
I was

So this is one part
So

We can turn to the first slide, which is
after the initial cover page.

It's entitled an
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1

introduction to valuation, and essentially if you

2

look in the Maui County Code valuation is between

3

Sections 3.48.290 and 3.48.365, and that particular

4

section of the County Code outlines how we as the

5

Real Property Tax Division can go about performing

6

valuations on the properties that exist here within

7

the County.

8
9

The assessments, which is an entirely
different section of the County Code, are based on

10

the valuation that's produced by our appraisers.

11

they are related, but they are not exactly similar,

12

because the assessments would be less any exemptions

13

that the homeowner may be -- may be getting.

14

code does outline and does require that we maintain

15

separate values for the land and for the buildings,

16

any improvements on that particular property.

17

code also sets the methods which we can use to

18

establish the values of the property.

19

specific in terms of how we can go about doing this.

20

If we turn to the next slide.

So

The

The

So it's very

So the

21

question may be, well, what is valuation?

22

essentially valuation is the way in which the County

23

determines the assessed values of its land and

24

improvements for the property.

25

value against which taxes are charged.

It establishes the
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1

does not directly translate into the price paid for

2

the home.

3

regards to why particular properties are not being

4

taxed at what the -- the home was purchased at.

5

we'll go into that a little bit more in detail in

6

terms of why there is some disparity in terms of the

7

sales price versus what we're actually assessing at.
If we go to the next slide.

8
9

So I know that we have heard testimony in

well, how do you set the values?

And

You may ask,
Well, Section 290

10

of -- of this particular -- of the code does outline

11

the types of approaches that we can use to value our

12

homes, and there are two approaches which are

13

allowed by law/ and those are the market data and

14

the cost approaches.

15

state that these methods are suitable for mass

16

valuation/ because we need to have methods that will

17

allow us to assess these properties and value these

18

properties on a yearly basis.

19

must do that.

20

fact state that as far as possible uniform and

21

equalized assessments must be made throughout the

22

county.

And the code does specifically

That is the law.

So we are doing that.

We

And it does in

23

Mass appraisal, for any of you that may be a

24

little bit unfamiliar with that, is essentially the

25

use of a standardized -- or a standardized
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1

procedures for collecting data and appraising

2

property to ensure that all properties within a

3

municipality are valued uniformly and equitably.

4

Mass appraisal is not something that is just

5

specific to the County of Maui.

6

appraising is done throughout the country in a

7

number of jurisdictions, maybe not all, but in a

8

very large number of jurisdictions.

9

This type of

We use a program -- a computer program to

10

help us determine the values, and itls called a --

11

itls called CAMA, which basically stands for

12

computer-assisted mass appraisal.

13

almost impossible for our appraisers to perform this

14

type of appraisal without the use of some sort of a

15

computer program, just due to the volume of

16

properties.

17

It would be

You may be familiar with the fee appraisal.

18

If youlve ever bought a home or youlve sold a home,

19

you may have had to have your property appraised.

20

There is a difference between mass appraisal versus

21

fee appraisal, and Iid like to kind outline them,

22

although theylre not in the presentation itself.

23

But mass appraisal essentially appraises all

24

properties.

25

specific date for all properties.

It allows for stable valuation at a
It predicts
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market value.

It's a prediction, and it must

2

maintain equity among all properties.

3

in fact statistical testing that will prove that it

4

is within the requirements and that it is equitable

5

and it is uniform.

And there is

Fee appraisal, on the other hand, is for an

6
7

individual property.

Its value is set at the date

8

of the appraisal.

9

sells today and you may have one that sells in a

So you may have one property that

10

month.

11

different.

12

the value is set at that particular point in time,

13

and it's not different for you or for me or for

14

anyone else here under mass appraisal.

15

that particular date.

16

the value for appraisal purposes.

17

essentially it is trying to find the highest and

18

best appraisal value for that particular property at

19

that given time for its highest and best use.

20

Well, those two values will be inherently
On mass -- when you do mass appraisal,

It is set at

And fee appraisal reflects
So, you know,

If we could go to the next slide.

I'd like

21

to talk a little bit about market approach and what

22

essentially market approach is, what essentially the

23

market approach is.

24

appraisal industry as the comparable sales method.

25

It provides the appraiser with means to appraise

It's also known to those in the
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1

many parcels within the time constraints, and as you

2

know, we must do this on a yearly basis.

3

only six appraisers trying to assess or value 66

4

approximately 66,000 TMKs, we need to be able to do

5

this on a mass scale.

6

equitable assessments for all properties, and it

7

fairly represents the interaction of buyers and

8

sellers.

And with

It provides uniform and

And this is important because we want to

9

10

exclude outliers.

11

anything that is not an arm's length transaction.

12

So for instance, if you sold your property to your

13

brother or let's say your sibling for $10, I meant

14

obviously that is not going to be an arm's length

15

transaction.

16

sibling for a million dollars and the homes around

17

there are going for 300, again, that's an outlier.

18

That is not a normal sale t and we try to eliminate

19

those.

20

We do not want to look at

Likewise, if you sold it to your

If we go to the next slide.

I'd like to give

21

you a little bit of an overview of how they go about

22

doing the market approach.

23

divided into neighborhoods, groupings t if you like

24

to call it that.

25

neighborhoods are then reviewed by the appraiser who

The land is essentially

All sales within those

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

47

BF 2/3/04

1

is assigned to that neighborhood.

2

she are looking forearm's length transactions only.

3

Because if we don't do that, then obviously it's

4

going to start to skew the amount of assessment for

5

that particular neighborhood.

6

And again, he or

Property with buildings have building value

7

removed through the cost approach, and lim going to

8

talk about that a little bit further in the

9

presentation in regards to the cost approach.

And

10

essentially what welre trying to extract is the land

11

value with the market approach.

12

at the building with the market approach.

13

what happens is that particular value is then

14

converted into dollars per square foot, or it may be

15

even on a per acre basis[ depending on the size of

16

the properties.

17

Welre not looking

If we go to the next slide.

And then

The percentage

18

change between the land values determined for

19

current and preceding periods apply to all land

20

values with the neighborhood throughout an index to

21

arrive at the new land valuation.

22

looking at basically is how that change is going to

23

be filtered down into the other properties in that

24

particular neighborhood.

25

appraiser may also make adjustments for features

The assessor -- or the
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1

that are essentially unique to that parcel, which

2

would be included in the previous year's assessment.

3

So, for instance, a -- let's say a gulch or some

4

sort of a physical attribute to that particular

5

property would have already been taken into account

6

in prior year's assessments.

7

necessarily be making an adjustment unless in fact

8

it was something they completely missed.

So they wouldn't

And sometimes you may have a neighborhood"

9

10

where there are lacking sales data for that

11

neighborhood.

12

made.

13

appraiser would do is look at other comparable

14

neighborhoods and see in fact what type of increase

15

they may have had, or decrease, possibly.

16

Perhaps you have -- no sales were

So what the assessor would do -- the

I've brought with me my resource people so

17

that they can maybe go a little bit more into

18

detail, if you have specific questions regarding the

19

market approach or any of the approaches that I'm

20

going to cover in here.

21

the sake of time is just give you a very brief

22

overview.

23

be more than happy to answer them once the

24

presentation is completed.

25

What I'm trying to do for

So please, if you do have questions, we'd

I'd like to go into the replacement cost
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1

approach, and this is the section where we're

2

actually looking at what it's going to cost a

3

homeowner to replace that particular property or

4

replace that particular building on the property.

5

And what we're looking at is specifically what it

6

would cost to replace it with one of comparable size

7

and usefulness for that particular property.

8

this does in fact allow us to appraise a large

9

number of properties.

And

Because what we're doing is

10

compiling indexes or matrixes to use to apply to

11

those particular homes.

12

reasonable and a consistent level of assessment, and

13

it's used nationwide.

14

that we just do here on Maui.

This is in fact a

This is not something, again,

15

I'd like to give you a little bit more detail

16

in terms of the cost approach in our overview r which

17

is on the next slide, and essentially it's a

18

comprehensive classification system for all types of

19

structures, and it's based on three -- three

20

individual specific items that the appraiser is

21

looking at.

22

So what is the home made out of?

23

actually constructed of?

24

fundamental types that the appraiser is looking at,

25

there's wood, masonry, steel, low rise concrete, and

And the first is the construction type.

And there are five
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1

high rise concrete r and that's going to be plugged

2

into these numbers, into these matrix.
The other item that the appraiser is looking

3
4

at is use type.

What is the home used for, or what

5

is that particular improvement used for?

6

residence?

7

that.

8

apartment?

9

special use?

Is it a

There's six basic categories within

Is it a residence?

Is it a hotel?

Is it commercial?

Is it an

Industrial?

Or is it

And special use basically covers

10

everything that is not outlined within the six

11

basic -- the five other basic use categories.

12

for instance, maybe you have a silo on your

13

property, a grain silo, not everybody has a silo on

14

their property, you know, so that would be

15

essentially a special use category.

16

horse stable, a gazebo, anything that is not normal.

17

So,

It could be a

The appraiser also then looks at the quality

18

of the construction of the property.

So the

19

appraiser is looking at the level of workmanship,

20

the quality of materials that went into it, and then

21

they assign a number based on a scale of one to

22

seven, one being the lowest and seven being the

23

highest.

24

is saying whether or not this home was constructed

25

well, out of really good materials and workmanship,

So basically what the appraiser is doing
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1

or if it was out of lower materials and workmanship.

2

And then they can even refine it further by adding a

3

plus or minus to that.

4

This information is then entered into various

5

matrixes and initial determination of value is made

6

by the appraiser.

7

valuations based on analysis of cost of basic

8

construction are then made by the appraiser.

9

then those findings are merged into indexes which

Changes in existing building

And

10

are applied to the previous year valuation, and

11

there are over 80 indexes which are used by the

12

appraisers which essentially determine the

13

replacement less depreciation value of the

14

improvement.

15

This is not something that, you know, each appraiser

16

hand

17

done out of our CAMA.

18

And this is all computer generated.

you know, hand calculates.

It's actually

There is one other approach which is not

19

allowed within the -- within the ordinance, and that

20

is the income approach, which is on your next slide.

21

And this is in fact prohibited by ordinance.

22

not allowed.

23

availability of data.

24

at is the revenue that may have been generated on

25

the property, and this is probably most in keeping

Itls

It is limited by accuracy and the
Essentially what it's looking
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1

with hotels, I think, more than anything else or

2

commercial-type properties.

3

promote uniform and equitable assessments.

4

where you get into, you know, arbitrary information.

5

You may -- you're relying on information that's

6

submitted by the hotel or the commercial property,

7

and, you know, who's to really say that -- whether

8

or not that information is correct unless it's been

9

audited?

10

11

And it does not truly
This is

And it does in fact give an advantage to a

poorly maintained properties.
So in fact if you have a hotel that's not

12

managed well and has -- is lacking in revenues for

13

whatever reason, in fact they're going to end up

14

paying less tax, and it kind of -- it goes the other

15

way for a hotel that's really managed well, where

16

they're going to be paying more taxes because

17

they've been able to increase their revenues.

18

this can be severely -- can severely affect the tax

19

base because of economics.

20

at the low trough of a cycle in terms of -- in terms

21

of the economic cycle regarding tourism, then

22

obviously you're going to have less revenues that

23

are generated by these particular properties and

24

you're going to have less revenues coming into your

25

tax base.

And

If you have -- if you're

So there's a lot of fluctuation that's
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built into this -- into this particular approach.
There are a number of avenues that are

3

available, on the next slide you'll see, for

4

taxpayers to appeal their valuations.

5

aggrieved by our assessments or our valuations, they

6

do have avenues available to them.

7

line that I'd like to talk about is that -- are the

8

authorized adjustments that can be made by our

9

appraisers.

If they feel

And the first

If, for instance, let's say they

10

find -- or a taxpayer finds that there's been a

11

transposition of numbers, so instead of 360,000, it

12

comes out to be 630,000, something like that, that

13

can be brought to our Real Property Tax Division and

14

an adjustment can be made by the appraiser if in

15

fact it's found to be an error.

16

And there may be other situations where the

17

appraiser may find or may have overlooked let's say

18

a gulch.

19

you know, all of a sudden the taxpayer finds out r

20

well, hey, I'm being -- I'm being assessed unfairly

21

because you're not taking into consideration this

22

particular feature on my property; therefore, my

23

value should be lower.

24

fact make that adjustment if it's valid.

25

I think I mentioned that earlier, where,

And the appraiser will in

The other option is for the -- for the
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1

taxpayer to go to the Board of Review, which is --

2

there is an April 9th deadline for them to file.

3

The assessment notices go out on March 15th, so that

4

does give them some time to file an appeal with the

5

board.

6

pretty minimal.

7

their appeal that money gets returned to them as

8

well.

9

the taxpayer's still responsible for the taxes, so

There is a -- there is a filing fee.

It's

It's $15, and I believe if they win

But the taxpayer -- important to note that

10

in the meantime the taxpayer still needs to make

11

payments if they come due.
The board consists of five citizens from the

12
13

community.

In fact there is a board member here

14

today.

15

board members are selected by the Mayor and then

16

they're finally approved by you, by the Council.

17

And they sit on this board for five years.

18

five-year term.

19

referred to our -- to the appraiser that handles

20

that particular neighborhood, because that appraiser

21

should be the most familiar with it.

22

will then begin his -- his or her investigation.

23

They're going to go out and do field inspections.

24

They're going to look at the property to make sure

25

that in fact they did do a proper valuation of the

Mr. Erfer is here in the audience, and these

It is a

The appeal, if it is made, is
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1

property.

They're going to look at the size, the

2

condition, and other considerations that may affect

3

the value of that particular property.

4

done for all appeals.

And this is

5

The board will then set a hearing date.

The

6

case will then be heard and a decision will be

7

rendered and it will be issued to the taxpayer by

8

mail.

9

agree with the board's decision, may then take up an

The taxpayer then can, if in fact they do not

10

appeal with the Tax Court within 30 days of

11

receiving the notice from the board.

12

lot of avenues for the taxpayer.

13

also go directly to the Small Claims Court or the

14

Tax Appeal Court.

15

available if they feel aggrieved.

16

So there are a

The taxpayer can

There are a number of options

We also -- and I talked about this earlier.

17

We perform ratio studies on our sales, our sales to

18

assess values.

19

within compliance within national standards, and

20

it's these ratio studies that we perform -- theY're

21

used to show that statistically -- statistically

22

we're uniform and equitable in terms of our

23

valuations.

24

values will be exactly what the taxpayer paid for

25

the property.

We want to make sure that we're

It's important to remember that not all

All valuations are within standards
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set from

2

ma~s

appraisal.

What I'd like to do is have our Real Property

3

Tax resource people come up and maybe give a little

4

bit more explanation in terms of the Ratio Study,

5

the graph that you see on the next page.

6

going to ask Marcy Martin to come up and give a

7

little bit more information and detail for you.

8
9

MS. MARTIN:

So I'm

Our law, the Maui County Code, states that we

should be assessing annually at 100 percent of

10

market value.

11

should be uniform and equitable.

12

our assessments, we analyze two things, the level of

13

assessment and uniformity.

14

assessment, we take our assessed values and we

15

compare them to sales prices.

16

is 100 percent of market value.

17

It also states that our assessments
So when we analyze

To measure at a level of

And by law, our goal

So in 2003 we studied approximately 2,000

18

sales that were determined to be valid market sales.

19

The sales occurred between July 1st, 2001 and June

20

30th, 2002.

21

within 10 percent of market value, meaning we

22

have -- it can be assessed maybe 10 percent lower

23

than what they paid or 10 percent higher, but we try

24

to assess as close to what someone paid as possible.

25

And our study does show that we were well within the

Overall our assessment level should be
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1

national standards.

2

was 96 percent.

Our assessment level for 2003

So then our next study we do is we want to

3

4

make sure that most properties are assessed within

5

the average assessment, which is 96 percent.

6

don't want some people assessed at 40 percent and

7

some people assessed at 140 percent.

8

make sure that everyone, no matter if they're in

9

Hana, Molokai, if they're in a $10 million home or a

We

We want to

10

$100,000 home,

they're assessed at or near market

11

value.

12

and where they fall, and that's the graph that you

13

see.

14

within 10 percent of market value.

15

fact,

16

minus 20 percent of market value, and that's our

17

limit established by law for the appeal -- Board of

18

Appeals.

And so what we did is we plot out the sales

And as you can see, most of our sales are
As a matter of

85 percent of our sales are within plus or

And that's always our goal.

19

And you're always going to have some that

20

fall outside of the 20 percent because by nature

21

sale prices fluctuate.

22

be ten properties available for sale and this guy

23

gets a better deal.

24

property and this guy really wants it and he's going

25

to pay a real high price, so we kind of try to stay

You know, one day there may

On another day there's just one
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1

in the middle, but there are those exceptional

2

cases, and they're generally the ones that fall

3

outside of the range.

4

MR. REGAN:

If the members have any questions regarding

5

the Ratio Study, maybe we could ask the resource

6

personnel from Real Property if you have a question

7

specifically.

8

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, weill start and allow each member an

opportunity.

Mr. Nishiki.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Before Mr. Nishiki, Mr. Chair, just

12

to --

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

Yes, Mr. Kane.
And I apologize.

It's just for

procedural.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Are you going to allow us to ask

18

questions from the beginning of the presentations

19

or -- because I heard the Director say about the

20

Ratio Study component, but, I mean, there's a whole

21

lot of stuff before that.

22

how welre going to proceed with lines of

23

questioning, where welre going to start or is it

24

going to be questions along the whole presentation?

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So I was just wondering

Mr. Director, you have a way you wanted to

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-20s;l0

BF 2/3/04

1
2

59

approach your presentation?
MR. REGAN:

It's absolutely up to you, Mr. Chair.

3

you'd like to begin -- I can complete the

4

presentation by --

5
6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Why don't we complete the presentation,

Mr. Director.

7

MR. REGAN:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

If

Sure.
And then that way the members can ask

questions based on the total presentation.

10

MR. REGAN:

Certainly, Mr. Chair.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

MR. REGAN:

Thank you.

And finally, in conclusion, what I'd like to

13

just wrap up with is it's important to understand

14

that our property valuations are in fact done

15

uniformly and equitably across the board.

16

nothing that is done arbitrary.

17

that is done discriminatory.

18

law.

19

by various organizations, such as the International

20

Association of Assessor -- Assessing Officers.

21

mean, these are national standards that exist out

22

there that we're following.

23

we're also following our County Code.

24
25

There's

There is nothing

We are following the

We are following the national standards set up

I

Not only that, but

It's important to understand that, yes, you
are going to have some properties that are not being
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1

assessed at what they were bought at.

That is going

2

to happen.

3

entire population, we are within the ranges set up

4

by these national standards and within our code.

5

Taxpayers have a number of protection.

6

lot of protection that's available for the

7

taxpayers.

8

we can go about valuing.

9

that's just done arbitrarily.

But statistically, if you look at the

They can appeal.

There's a

The code sets up how

I mean, it's not something
We don't just go out

10

there and say, well, we're going to assess this way

11

this year.

12

need more -- you know, more money or whatever and

13

we're going to go and assess this other way this

14

year.

15

arbitrarily.

16

uniform.

17

Oh, well, you know, next year I think we

I mean, it's not like that.

It's not done

It is done in a manner that is

And the County property values meet all the

18

requirements that have been set up by the Maui

19

County Code.

20

compliance.

21

understand if -- there are a number of other aspects

22

that are taken into consideration that we haven't

23

gone into detail here today with because it's -- a

24

lot of it deals with measures of central tendency, a

25

lot of it deals co-efficient of dispersion.

Statistically we are within
So, you know, it's important to
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1

we can go into the details if you want to.

Thatls

2

why I brought up our Real Property Tax personnel to

3

be able to go into that detail, but I can tell you

4

that in doing the review with the Real Property Tax

5

people that we are within the compliance.

6

within compliance.

We are

So with that, Mr. Chair, I conclude my

7
8

presentation, and we are here and available to

9

answer any questions -- any questions you may have.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Director Regan.

Okay, Members,

11

the Chair will open it up to you for questions.

12

I did give Mr. Nishiki the first nod, so weill start

13

with him and then move down the line and have every

14

member have an equal opportunity.

15

anything in the presentation that was provided by

16

the Department.

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And

And you can ask

Mr. Nishiki.
Yeah, I just want to get straight to

18

the point, because, you know, what this

19

Administration is ultimately saying is that we

20

follow this certain law and welre doing it fairly.

21

And thatls the thrust of why people here are asking

22

us to look at how it is now being done and why we

23

need to tweak it a little bit and perhaps set a new

24

policy, a new direction.

25

to the crux of what the thrust of many of these

And I want to get straight
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1

people here are saying, is that they want

2

assessments to be done by sales prices.

3

And so I heard this young lady say that --

4

and she needs to qualify what she means by this.

5

She says most of our properties are assessed by what

6

people paid for them, and then

7

the most tweaking they are assessed either

8

to follow a range which is either 10 percent of what

9

they paid lower, at the most, or I didn1t hear her

~she

goes on to say at
we try

10

say 10 percent higher, but 10 percent either side of

11

what they paid for it.

12

well, there are instances where this is not true.

13

And, again, the thrust of what people are saying now

14

is we want you to now take a different policy, which

15

is assessing it at what people are paying for the

16

property.

Then Regan goes on to say,

So explain to me -- oh, my God, this is going

17
18

to be tough to ask ,the question.

Explain to me if

19

what they1re asking as far as assessing property at

20

sales is really what you people follow?

21

there is a big disparity, then tell me there is and

22

that1s the reason why we may need to change the

23

policy.

24

sells for $4 million somewhere in Maui County! do

25

you actually charge that amount?

And if

So I want to know ultimately if something

Then, finally, if
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1

that sale does occur in a specific area -- because

2

you talk about neighborhoods --

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Nishiki/ let the Department answer the

4

beginning part of your question/ then after the

5

response you can do your follow up.

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

9

Go ahead.

Either Ms. Martin or Mr. Regan/ if you

would, please.
MS. MARTIN:

If the $4 million sale is deemed to be an

10

arm's length transaction/ then/ yes/ the assessed

11

value of that property should approach $4 million.

12

It's not exactly the price.

13

you know/ $4/005/000/ because it's calculated.

We

14

don't actually plug in the actual sales price.

We

15

value it.

16

there may be five or six sales.

17

for 4 million/ one may have sold for 5 million/ one

18

may have sold for 4/100,000.

19

Just like they would in a fee appraisal, we consider

20

all the sales.

21

You know/ maybe it's/

But we value it at market value.

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Because

One may have sold

We value all those.

We don't just consider one sale.
So each parcel in that neighborhood

22

is not assessed for explicitly what that parcel sold

23

for.

24

MS. MARTIN:

Correct.

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Then the next question is say you
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1

have ten property owners that live in that

2

neighborhood, ten that you consider a neighborhood.

3

Now, I may be one that 20 years ago paid -- paid for

4

it for 50,000.

5

acre or just is in my neighborhood, now, based on

6

your calculations, how would Wayne Nishiki now be

7

treated in this so-called mass appraisal, or

8

whatever you call it, in regards to now you're

9

saying that you're charging this person pretty close

Now another neighbor or has the same

10

to what he paid for?

11

charged in the way you calculate it now as one of

12

the ten, using the 4 million as one of the ten?

13

MS. MARTIN:

How would Wayne Nishiki now be

If your home was, say, very, very similar to

14

the one that was sold, it would be assessed at the

15

same price.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

MS. MARTIN:

Just my home?

The land, the whole property would be

18

assessed at what your neighbor sold for,

19

were similar properties.

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

if they

Now, we know that there may be

21

a disparity in the home, but given the size of the

22

property, take aside -- because you evaluate home

23

anyway separately.

24

area be assessed at?

25

increase.

What would now that property
Because that could mean a big

Say out of this 4 million that I paid you
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1

value the home to be a million, okay?

2

would think that the 3 million would be property

3

compared to what I paid for home and property.

4

Okay, say now I paid only 50,000 for my home.

5

now I've got ten acres equal to the other person, 3

6

million more for the land, how would you equitably

7

charge my area compared to the other person's?

8
9

MS. MARTIN:

So now I

So

We do assess land and building separately, so

that say the $4 million sale was a million dollar

10

home, 5,000 square foot home with, you know, all the

11

modern-day conveniences, that home might be assessed

12

at a million dollars, but if the home next to it --

13

say the land was identical, same location, the land

14

would be assessed the same for both properties, but

15

the smaller, older building might be assessed

16

considerably less.

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

We know that.

We just went through

18

that exercise.

You're not now answering the

19

question that I've asked you.

20

assess that property, equal size?

21

million dollar home you're assessing, compared to

22

the $50,000 home.

23

which is equal, ten acres, so how are you -- how are

24

you saying under your equitable law that you're

25

following you're charging me and Mike Molina who

Now, how do you
We said that the

Now you're dealing with the land,
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paid 4 million?
MS. MARTIN:

The land should be assessed the same if

they're similar lots in a similar location.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

million that my neighbor paid?

6

MS. MARTIN:

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

And it's going to be based on the 3

Correct.
Okay.

Okay.

We're going to go down the rotation

and then everyone will -- we'll continue this until

10

all the members have asked all their questions.

11

Mr. Molina.

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Chair.

We were given a

13

memo that showed the -- this is in regards to the

14

Circuit Breaker, and the numbers have gone down from

15

1997 for people qualified.

16

2,065 individuals, and going all the way down to

17

2004 it's just steadily decreased.

18
19

CHAIR HOKAMA:
you.

Wait, Mr. Molina[ my apologies to all of

If we can stay on the -- this handout first.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24
25

1997 you had listed

Oh[ okay.

And then -I'll pass.

You can corne back.

And then we can move to Circuit Breaker

after that [ Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay, then I'll just pass for now.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA.:

Thank you.

Mr. Mateo.

2

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

3

morning.

4

on the assessments are done annually at 100 percent

5

of market value, and you in your presentation

6

further mention that that market value does in fact

7

fluctuate, at times fluctuate radically.

8

we coming up with something that is consistent and

9

across the board, and, you know, determined to be

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Good

I guess -- I guess your statements based

So how are

10

fair?

But before you answer that, the County only

11

got six appraisers, six appraisers to evaluate

12

thousands of parcels.

13

concern is, one, do they actually do a physical

14

determination on site?

15

computer model that helps to generate a

16

determination?

17

particular computer model might not be consistent

18

with market value, so how is the determination made?

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MR. REGAN:

So taking that in mind, my

Or two, is it based on this

And my concern would be that

Department, if you would, please.

In terms of the appraisers actually going out,

21

what they'll do is they'll pick up building permits

22

that may be coming on line.

23

following up on a lead regarding a new improvement

24

that wasn't taken into consideration.

25

fact go out to the properties.

They may in fact be

They don't go out to
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1

a~l

2

number of properties throughout the year t you know t

3

to do evaluations and assessments.

4

times go out to properties.

5

sitting in the office.

6

doing that.

7

itself

8

more in detail about the computer program, but it is

9

set up in a way to produce a uniform assessment.

properties

t

t

but they will go out to a large

So they do at

They're not just

I mean, they are actively

And in terms of the computer program

I can let Lance and Marcy talk a little bit

So

10

I'll -- if I can defer to them to answer maybe in

11

more detail.

12

MR. OKUMURA:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

MR. OKUMURA:

Mr. Chair.
Mr. Okumura.
Lance Okumura.

Oh t yes t okay.

We have

15

seven appraisers.

Once a dwelling or a structure is

16

assessed initially, then it's entered into the

17

computer.

18

additions or deletions -- I mean, you know, change

19

in the structure itself, it will be assessed

20

annually through an index, so cost of replacement.

21

Basically they're out there when there's a new

22

structure, any additions, if we get a building

23

permit from the Building Department, when there's an

24

appeal, when there's an inquiry by taxpayer that

25

you know, our records may not be accurate, but we

If there's no changes over the years or
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don't go to every parcel every year.

2

The computer system is based on an index.

3

For example, in the cost replacement of building

4

structures, every year there's a cost study done,

5

and Marcy here is our analyst and they determine

6

and she's in contact with City and County of

7

Honolulu and other counties and cost -- construction

8

companies, and she does a study and comes out with

9

an index of what's the increase over previous years.

10

And that's how it's maintained in the computer.

11

Even the land value, once it's assessed, it's

12

indexed every year based on an analysis of current

13

sales.

14

there's an error in our consideration for value of a

15

particular property, we can go and make an

16

adjustment, but once it's set, it's annually indexed

17

for increase in value over the years.

So like if -- as the Director mentioned, if

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Mateo.

19

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

If I

20

could, the property valuations, you mentioned that

21

your -- the Department is in compliance because you

22

comply with various Federal standards in the

23

determination of valuation.

24

standards, is that indicative of Hawaii's prices,

25

and more specific Maui prices, which have at this

Those national
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1

point, you know, kind of like gone through the roof?

2

How does the national standard apply to us?

3

obviously our property values in Hawaii is I think

4

greater than that of, you know, the continent.

5

MR. OKUMURA:

Because

The standards are a percentage of your

6

assessed values, yeah.

So it depends -- in Kauai

7

their values may be higher, but their assessment

8

should be within that tolerant -- range of

9

tolerance, yeah, that COD.

So it's just a matter of

10

comparing what you're assessing your values are --

11

at with what's the sales of the properties occurring

12

in that County.

13

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

And, Mr. Chair, if I could,

14

finally, you also mention that the taxpayer has a

15

lot of protection.

16

follow up with that.

17

Circuit Breaker, is information on these

18

protections -- is the taxpayer also aware of all of

19

these protections that might be available to them or

20

is it another similar case like the price

21

the Circuit Breaker that not many of our taxpayers

22

are aware of?

23

MR. REGAN:

I think, you know, just to
Is -- like information on the

like

Mr. Chair, actually, the information is put on

24

the assessment notice that those particular avenues

25

are available to the taxpayer, is my understanding
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1

in speaking with Real Property.

Also, the

2

information is on our website and it is also

3

available on line with the County Code.

4

sure, is it in our assessment -- our notice that

5

goes out in the newspaper as well?

6

short of actually taking out an ad to specifically

7

say, taxpayer, you know, you have these options

8

available to you, I mean it is in there.

9

is out there.

I'm not

So, I mean,

I mean, it

It is put out there, but it's not one

10

particular ad that just says, you know, you have

11

this option.

12

feel aggrieved.

13

You should take advantage of it if you

I just really quickly want to note that in a

14

proposed upcoming budget that we're working on

15

actually we've submitted to the Mayor, we are asking

16

for monies to be able to go out and do some

17

additional advertising to the public to be able to

18

explain our programs more

19

obviously our notices really

20

really located in an area -- it's more towards the

21

back of the newspaper.

22

a highly visible area, although if you're looking at

23

different things you may -- if you're looking at

24

homes sales and what not, you might flip through and

25

see that.

in more depth, because
I mean we're not

You know, it's not really in

What we want to do is try to maybe put
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1

something more up in the front of the newspaper in

2

the first section somewhere that will allow us to

3

get our message out to the public via -- via that

4

mechanism.

5
6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you,

Mr. Chair.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

Okay, thank you.

Thank you.

Mr. Kane?

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I want to

concur with Member Nishiki's comment about this

10

really being the policy -- what's before us is a

11

policy issue, first and foremost, and that I can

12

understand the Director of Finance, along with his

13

resource people are here to -- to provide us with

14

general information and willing to get into

15

specifics if need be to explain what is.

16

have a number of people in the public who are here

17

who, for various reasons, primarily, one, a matter

18

of principle, as was stated by one, and a matter of

19

being directly impacted, by another.

20

the two more visual reasons why people are here to

21

talk about an alternative, and it's up to us at some

22

point in time to determine which one is going to

23

better serve our community.

24
25

And we

In my mind,

So I'm trying to figure out what kind of
questions could I ask about this presentation, and
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1

so what I could do is get into a number of questions

2

perhaps trying to understand with clarity some of

3

the perceived weaknesses I see, but I will make this

4

comment, Mr. Chair.

5

mind as a big picture is that the Director of

6

Finance and his resource people are trying to do the

7

best they can with the system that has already been

8

set up.

9

obviously, that are being brought forward, but what

What I'm seeing from a -- in my

I think there may be some holes in it,

10

I need more of -- because I think this Department

11

has kind of taken a position -- a defensive posture

12

on what's being provided to us as an alternative.
When you have a slide of income approach that

13
14

basically shows all the negatives to the income

15

approach but provides I guess the rest of the slides

16

which basically tried to put a positive lean on what

17

the current approach is, it doesn't help me get into

18

the real policy discussion that Mr. Nishiki talked

19

about.

20

of is it fair because what's happening in the real

21

world today here in Maui County is that there's

22

people being impacted by new people coming in on a

23

high-end market getting impacted by prices that are

24

being looked at equally and fairly.

25

Mr. Nishiki's I think example was the perfect

Because it may come back to the fundamentals

And
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1

picture.

You've got one person coming in buying

2

something many years later into a -- ten people who

3

lived there who bought it very low and all ten

4

people are going to get raised up because that one

5

person came in.

6

picture of what our citizenry is dealing with.

And that I think is a very clear

So it comes to us at this point of are we

7

8

going to look at the policy question on whether or

9

not what we have in front of uS

I

the market

10

approach, is the best way to deal with our citizenry

11

and their taxing, or are we going to be looking at

12

an alternative approach?

13

beginning, Mr. Chair, you know, especially with

14

Mr. Fisher here who, you know, with all due respect

15

to him has come forward and has shown that he has I

16

guess a considerable amount of knowledge with

17

respects to the alternative that's being proposed,

18

but I

19

it's important for us to get the negatives of the

20

alternative that's being proposed.

21

And that's why from the

think Mr. Fisher would understand this, that

Because so far nobody has really come forward

22

and talked about the negatives of what Mr. Fisher

23

has provided for us.

24

make a better policy decision.

25

started, I was thinking, okay, I have all these

Because that would help me
As Mr. Nishiki
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1

questions.

You know, what does outliers mean?

2

Arm's length transactions only?

3

with seven appraisers, with 66,000 TMKs, how are you

4

physically able to figure out what is an arm's

5

length transaction?

6

about, again, with mass transactions how can you

7

really determine construction type break down,

8

quality of workmanship?

9

are -- seems like you've got to be on the job and

How do you folks

You know, I could ask questions

I mean all these things

10

see what specifically is being done in order to

11

incorporate this into a computer model, and yet

12

you're very clear in stating, well, we've got seven

13

appraisers who go out on 66,000 TMKs.

14

mind it seems like there's some holes in that,

15

there's some holes.

16

And so in my

So, Mr. Chair, not to belabor this out, but

17

instead of asking these questions, for me, it's

18

going to help to understand better what are the

19

weaknesses to the alternative that's being proposed?

20

I mean, I see some strengths.

21

like it would be easier to -- to maintain or to

22

manage if we just look at a purchase price and that

23

kind of sets where we're going to start from.

24

There's a lot here, and the Director made it very

25

clear, this is a very complex thing.

Obviously, it seems
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1

testifier said it's very complex, so where do we

2

start?

3

system, which would make the people who are opposed

4

to it feel good about the questions, or do I support

5

what they're talking about or do I take a stand and

6

support the existing system, ignoring the fact that

7

our citizens are getting impacted in a very negative

8

way?

9

approaches, so it would help me as one person in a

Do I sit here and pick on the existing

You know, I don't agree with either of those

10

body of nine trying to represent the public that we

11

serve with getting more information on really the

12

arguments for and against the alternative that is

13

being proposed and see how that weighs in against

14

what we have as the current system.

15

So there.

That's my comments, Mr. Chair.

I

16

appreciate you allowing me to -- to state my --

17

what's going on in my brain right now as we go

18

through this exercise, and I don't know what

19

direction you'd like to go, Mr. Chair, as far as any

20

resolve to what we have in front of us from the

21

policy consideration.

22

make adjustments if the proposed alternatives that

23

are being presented to us by members of the public

24

we would have to be looking at major changes to our

25

code, and I look for your guidance on that,

Obviously we would have to
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Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Thank you for your comments, Mr. Kane.

3

Before the Chair makes any statement/

4

Mr. Pontanilla, any questions you may have for the

5

Department or -- and our resource regarding the

6

presentation, please?

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you/ Chair.

Just a point

8

of clarification in regards to out of arm's length

9

transaction/ and the way I understand it is if you

10

do have an appraisal made on the property it would

11

be/ you know/ properties that probably is given from

12

generation to generation, or if there's a

13

transaction made/ it's something that's below

14

appraisal.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

MR. OKUMURA:

Can you explain that?

Department, if you would please respond.
Mr. Pontanilla, the arm's length transaction

17

is like basically saying willing buyer, willing

18

seller, and neither being under duress to sell or

19

purchase.

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

21

MR. OKUMURA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

MR. OKUMURA:

And out of arm's length?

Pardon me?
Out of arm's length.

What is out of -- like related sales or

24

there -- in the business community there's some

25

sales where it reflects goodwill or, you know, some
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1

other deal attached to that sale or whatever.

2

not a, you know, just arm's length transaction sale.

3

So we had about 1,972 sales this year and this is

4

what the appraiser's basic responsibility is, to

5

verify those sales to see which are indeed arm's

6

length transactions so that they can come up with a

7

value that's reliable.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

SOl

It's

for instance, if I had sold

a piece of property and it was appraised maybe

10

$200 1 000 and -- weIll appraised at $200,000 but sold

11

it to a relative for $100,000.

12

out of arm's length?

13
14
15
16

MR. OKUMURA:

Would that consider

Yes, it wouldn't be considered arm's length

transaction.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

And basically the tax would be

based on the mass -- mass transaction type?

17

MR. OKUMURA:

Analysis of all arm's length transactions.

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

Let me ask one question to follow

20

up, Mr. Pontanilla, please

21

Mr. Pontanilla and I are both buyers, okaYI and

22

we're buying from Mr. Nishikil as an example,

23

identical parcel and house.

24

Mr. Nishiki's son, but we both bought -- an

25

appraisal is 200.

l

Department.

It also happen I'm

Let's say we both paid 200 1 000
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1

for it.

2

son, I buy it, 200.

3

so-called father and myself not considered an arm's

4

length transaction now?

5

MR. OKUMURA:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Pontanilla, no relative, 200.

I'm the

Is my transaction between my

Yes.
Because there's a family thing, although

7

I'm paying the same amount as Mr. Pontanilla on one

8

arm's length transaction?

9

MR. OKUMURA:

Yes, that's what we

we would consider

10

that's a related sale, so we'd look at other --

11

Mr. Pontanilla's sale.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Even if I'm getting no break at all.

I'm

13

paying what the assessed valuation is saying is the

14

value of the property.

15
16

17

MR. OKUMURA:

That would become subjective for us to make

that determination.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Members, if you do have a chance,

18

and I read it more than once, I would ask that you

19

take the time -- because I think Mr. Kane brought up

20

a very good point.

21

do we start, how do we approach the concern that

22

over decades

t

23

valuation.

So I would say if you have the

24

opportunity to read the report of August 11, 1995,

25

which is a Blue Ribbon Committee on property

You know, it's difficult where

you know

t

has been brought back about
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1

taxation and was made up by a lot of people,

2

including representatives from COMET, I think that

3

might be able to give you some historical

4

background, as well as that subcommittee looking at

5

different approaches, such as income approach and

6

why it was decided after the discussion of the pros

7

and cons not to utilize income approach for the

8

County of Maui.

9

And that what Staff gave -- presented to you

10

earlier, whether it be from the Federal United

11

States Constitution or the State Constitution, which

12

gives -- and has reserved the right to the states

13

and local governments the right to implement ad

14

valorem taxes, the phrase ad valorem, or taxes

15

according to value, and that it is also determined

16

that the taxes based on that is based on that --

17

those legal documents and not because it determines

18

wealth.

19

some of our concerned people in the past brought

20

forward.

So I just share that as information that

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Mr. Chair.

Yes, Mr. Nishiki.
Yeah.

I think to eliminate those

24

that are here and the work they've done and to be

25

straightforward with those of us that are sitting
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1

here this year in looking at possible policy changes

2

to our property tax system, I think if I were to

3

look at one area, the area of sales and taxing at

4

that point would be one that we need to decide with

5

more information.

6

people think -- and I don't know where any of the

7

rest of you sit -- of whether we're going to do --

8

make this policy change.

Okay.

But I don't want to make

And I think we need to be honest to those

9

10

that are putting in enough time whether we're going

11

to see it done this year or not, and I think that's

12

going to be a challenge that we all need to look at

13

and answer and get more information.

14

want to be as straight as that.

15

approachable, once we get information to make a

16

policy.

17

exactly what has been proposed by COMET, but I think

18

it is one that deems more information and yet an

19

answer to these people, to our taxpayers.

And I just

I think it's

I don't say that that animal is going to be

And I just want to start with just this one

20
21

question, and maybe property tax has got to look at

22

itr but I understand what you told them to do, and

23

that's all they did.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

You know, okay?

Mr. Nishiki, Mr. Nishiki.
And I look

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 2/3/04

82

1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

Mr. Nishiki.
Go ahead.

Let me finish, then, what I was going to

start, because

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Yes, the Director did follow through on my

7

original request, and I think part of the question

8

we should ask Mr. Regan as the Director of our

9

Finance Department, and he may need to go back and

10

talk to the Mayor, is first and foremost, okay, we

11

have the comments and testimony of various speakers.

12

Obviously the Council! through this Committee, has

13

deemed it to be a concern, and that's why we're

14

meeting on this.

15

Mr. Regan is does the Administration, whether

16

perceived or not! do they believe we have a problem

17

with real property -- with the real property tax

18

system and its assessment.

I think what we need to ask

If the Administration believes it is within

19
20

the so-called parameters and variances, that it's

21

still the best way to go[ you know [ we need to hear

22

that.

23

perceived or not there is a problem! then we need to

24

hear it from them also.

25

single department of this County would look at ways

If we believe -- they believe that, yes,

Because I would hope every
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1

to improve what they're doing, including real

2

property taxation.

3

questions first.

4

going to take the position there is

5

reached a point where they consider it a problem to

6

deal with, then the only way we're going to get

7

options it will be what this Committee puts forthr

8

okay.

9

hoped -- and I'll bring it up now/ that through our

But we need to ask these
Because if the Administration is
it has not

And that is why eventually I would have

10

Staff, with assistance from the Director and his

11

people r we have now a matrix we have worked on to

12

present to you this morning of various models as

13

best we could for this meeting, including the

14

proposal from the committee called COMET.

Okay.

But let me ask the Director the question on

15
16

the record, then.

17

with the real property tax program/ Mr. Director?

18

MR. REGAN:

Do you believe there is a problem

That's a million dollar question/ I think/

19

Mr. Chair.

As with anything else r there's always

20

room for improvement, and we're not saying that we

21

can't improve the way that we do our assessments.

22

do not want to speak for the Mayor at this point in

23

time, because I really feel that I need to get some

24

direction from him in terms of where we're going

25

with the values, but not to detract from your
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1

question, but when I was asked to do the

2

presentation today, I was under the assumption that

3

it was just to deal with valuation and give an

4

overview of how we go about valuing our properties.

5

I was not prepared to come in here and give a

6

statement in regards to where the Administration

7

feels it should be on its assessments or its values

8

of the properties.

9

that answer for you today, but I will make a

So I apologize for not having

10

statement on the record, Mr. Chair, that I as a

11

Director, I believe in continuous improvement.

12

believe that there is never a point in time where we

13

are at 100 percent of where we need to be, no matter

14

what we 1 re doing in our Department, and this is an

15

example of that.

16

changes.

17

should be at this point in time.

18

work very closely with your Staff to review some of

19

the proposals that have been given to us by the

20

public.

21

and work with you on that.

22

I

Where, yes, we can make some

I do not want to say what those changes
We did in fact

We put in a lot of hours to try to do that

There are other areas within real property

23

tax that 1 think that need to be looked at.

24

we need to strongly -- and I don 1t know if

25

getting off the subject, Mr. Chair, so please stop
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me if I do.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

MR. REGAN:

No, no, please continue.

There are other areas such as the Circuit

4

Breaker that I think definitely needs to be

5

reformed.

6

over 1,200 to now only 600 people taking advantage

7

of it?

8

I think maybe it's a lack of education of the public

9

and letting them know it's available.

You know, why is it that we went from

I -- I can tell you what I think it is, and

Yes, we do in

10

fact and we have done the minimum for years in terms

11

of letting the public know about it, but maybe what

12

we need to do is step it up a notch in terms of

13

letting them know that this particular relief is

14

available to them.

15

needs reform, yes, and I will stand here and I will

16

say

17

and we need to change that.

18

lower it from 3 percent to 2.5 or 2 percent of the

19

AGI, I don't know what that answer is, why arenlt

20

people taking advantage of it?

21

I have my ideas.

22

We do have this in place.

It

I will say that, that we need to look at it
Whether it's we need to

Again, I have my --

You know, again, there's other things such as

23

what Mr. Erfer brought up in terms of possible

24

disparity between people that are taking advantage

25

of the homeowner exemption.

You know, when you have
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1

somebody that has a million dollar home versus

2

somebody that has a hundred thousand dollar home and

3

whether that person is in fact receiving a greater

4

benefit with the million dollar home versus the

5

hundred thousand dollar home.

6

number of things that we need to do to tighten up

7

the system to make sure that people are protected,

8

the ones that need to be protected, ones that cannot

9

afford.

We do not want to tax people out of our

10

properties.

11

That is my position.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I think there's a

That is for sure.

That is for certain.

I

I think you've answered the question,

13

Mr. Director, and I thank you for being willing to

14

state on the -- to the Committee this morning that

15

position.

16

Mr. Nishiki.

17

comments as that you do believe there are areas of

18

improvement in the current system.

19

a better system available to this County that this

20

Committee could consider than the basic system we're

21

currently using?

22

MR. REGAN:

And hold on one second, please,
So obviously, you know, I take your

Are you aware of

You know, to be honest with you, this is

23

not -- what we're doing here when we do our values,

24

if that's what we're talking about in terms of a

25

system, this is something that's done nationwide.
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1

It's not -- it's not something that's done in a few

2

municipalities in terms of how we go about valuing

3

our properties.

4

would have to bet that it would be in extensive use

5

throughout the country.

6

doesn't exist, though.

7

exists.

8

trying to find one that may be a better system,

9

Mr. Chair.

So if a better system existed, I

That's not to say that one
There may be one that

I have not done any exploration in terms of

I just want to make that comment, but,

10

again, it's not to say that one doesn't exist,

11

because there may be one out there.

12
13

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you for your comment on that.

Mr. Nishiki.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, and I don't want to beleaguer

15

this discussion, but I think it's well worth

16

discussing.

17

came to this conclusion, and of course I was looking

18

for more r but I'll shove that aside.

19

important for me today is listening to COMET and

20

then people going[ well, it's only COMET.

21

Administration r nor this Council r has asked the

22

question, you know what, out of that 66,000 people

23

that have properties -- and COMET's thrust is those

24

of us are mostly -- they're not saying local, but

25

long-time residents.

And so what you just said was that they

What is most

Because I don't know what
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1

local means anymore.

2

And of course we've got different areas that have

3

grown, Wailuku, up in Wailuku Heights, Kahului, Maui

4

Lani, Upcountry for sure, Pukalani, Makawao.

5

Wailea, tremendous.

6

know.

7

Molokai, I don't know.

8

I mean long-time residents.

Kihei,

Kaanapali, Lahaina, we don't

But these are the main pockets.

Lanai,

But with all the time that we said that we're

9

going to get our ducks in order and the money that

10

we spent now to get this new computers, is it high

11

time now that we ask the question -- because COMET

12

is saying that there has been some impact.

13

of our local residents that have lived here for 20,

14

30 years that are not speculating on their homes --

15

and I don't know what that number is, but by God,

16

those of you that work in this property tax system

17

should be able to generate that information.

18

you need to tell us, yes, those that have lived here

19

15 to 20 years that live in Kahului, Wailuku,

20

wherever they've lived/ in Kihei also, and that are

21

not speculating, that within the ten years their

22

property tax have gone berserk.

23

parcels out that you know are not speculating, and

24

they may be in hot areas where there may be

25

speculation.

How many

And

You can pick those

And yes, those people have had their
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property taxes

2

We need to know that so that we can say,

3

yeah, you know what, what COMET is saying about

4

local people that are not speculating in Kahului or

5

wherever, their are property taxes have gone up.

6

And this is what it was now and this is what it was

7

then.

8

make that decision for us that said that, oh , it has

9

gone up and it has gone up tremendously.

You need to tell us this.

You don't need to

We're not

10

using -- we're not using -- asking you to use the

11

adjectives.

12

up our minds to say, yeah, we believe it has gone up

13

and what they are saying is backed up by these

14

statistics.

15

and then make a decision.

Just give us the numbers so we can make

Mr. Chair, that's all we need to know,

16

But maybe we have not asked them to do that,

17

but I think in all fairness that's the challenge we

18

need to bring to this Property Tax Division for us

19

to make this decision.

20

Arakawa backs it or not.

21

with him, but that's his choice.

22

us, on whether we want to do it or not, and that's

23

all I say.

24

it on for another year or so.

25

of you that have sat here, we've waited for

I don't care whether Mayor
The hell -- not the hell
The challenge is

If we're not going to do it, fine, put
But, you know, those
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1

different Administrations saying that we're going to

2

get this computer system in.

3

Mr. Hokama, I think it's now time that --

4

maybe not this year, if that's what you guys feel,

5

but that it's ready.

6

through puberty.

7

They may need help, yes, but that policy question I

8

think they can generate by telling us generally, as

9

COMET has stated, those of us that have lived here

They're mature.

TheY've gone

They're now adults, Property Tax.

10

for a while are being taxed and we can no longer

11

afford -- not afford, but it's not dropping, and

12

right, you know, Maui is different.

13

of growth here.

14

counties.

15

today's paper shows us that there is not enough

16

affordables, that the heyday and who's buying it are

17

those that can afford it.

18

We've had a lot

We are one of the fastest growing

There is a lot of home development.

And

And this may -- God, you know, I don't want

19

to say it, but, you know, there's another

20

alternative also, because our visitor industry is

21

doing well and Terryl's not here to defend herself,

22

but, yeah, we do charge a lot for hotel rates,

23

probably the highest in the State.

24

if that means that this category needs to pay a

25

little bit more also.

And I don't know

We give them money, we
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1

promote them, but maybe those owners need to pay a

2

little bit more to help Maui County in the crunch

3

that we're at that you know what the numbers are

4

going to be.

5

So that's all I want to exhaust myself this

6

morning, but I just feel that we need at least the

7

minimum, Mr. Chairman, of knowing, yeah, we have

8

impacted 30,000 of our local residents and their

9

taxes have indeed gone high in Kahului or wherever,

10

in Kuau r wherever, and by God if that is so, then we

11

have justification now to look at a different

12

method.

13

this year or not.

14

don't know what you foresee for us.

15

Rikil thank you.

16

today, because we've got these people here that have

17

done their homework for free, but I don't think that

18

they would be here if there wasn't justification.

19

We can't afford -- expect them to provide everything

20

for us, you know.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And I don't know if we're going to do it
I

know you've worked hard, and I
So anyway,

I just had to finish this off

They indeed can.

I would say, Mr. Nishiki, that we will need

22

the assistance of Mr. Regan and his professionals,

23

the experts that deal with this every day to give us

24

comments, options l advice.

25

at heart.

So I take your comments

I would saYI Members, if I can now refer
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1

you to two handouts that the Chair has provided, one

2

is, again, through the Department.

3

one-sheeter.

It's from Abilene Fernandez to

4

Mr. Okumura.

You'll notice that in 1997 r 2,065

5

taxpayers qualified for the Circuit Breaker, and in

6

2004 that number has decreased to 630.

7

enough -- and that's why I asked some of our

8

testifiers what they thought about the Circuit

9

Breaker.

It's a

Interesting

And while, Members r I think we can do a

10

better job in educating and letting our taxpayers

11

know what is out there, it is not our job to make

12

sure that they utilize the tool.

13

sure that they're aware there is a tool and remedy

14

for them to consider r but we will not hold the hand

15

of every property owner and walk them through the

16

process.

17

We're here to make

The second handout is models r including the

18

one from COMET r and we've had some comments from the

19

Department.

20

four or five pages

21

consideration and model to the dedication of a

22

period of time that you would dedicate use of your

23

property to roll back model number one.

24

that was the -- COMET's proposal, Lance.

25

number 1, Members r is an option in consideration

It is a mUlti-page handout, I believe
t

which goes from the Max Tax

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS r INC.
(808)

524-2090

I believe
Roll back

BF 2/3/04

93

1

that was put forward by the Committee on More

2

Equitable Tax~tion, or COMET.

3

model called roll back number 2.

4

model called consolidation.

5

a separate regarding the rate area.

We have an additional
We have another

And the third would be

6

What the Chair has done is beside the

7

description of the various models we have put forth

8

a category called fairness.

9

under revenues.

We've added a category

We have a category under

10

implementation from a scale of one to five, from one

11

being simple to five being the most difficult to

12

implement.

13

using the same scale of one, simple, to five being

14

difficult, and then we have another category under

15

the general catch-all of other issues.

16

We have a category under enforcement,

Okay, and so I put this forward to you, and

17

what I have listened and heard from you, the

18

Members, from the Department, and the testifiers

19

that have concern, and these are the areas that I've

20

put forth for you to consider, to discuss, and see

21

whether you feel certain things need to be moved

22

forward.

23

limit any other member from putting forth additional

24

models for consideration.

25

I as your Chair would say this does not

In the time we have under this current year,
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we are under a tight schedule, Members.

2

we do pass something out today, that means more than

3

likely second and final reading, if all things

4

follow the schedule well, we're looking at about

5

March 5th, or the first meeting in March as the

6

final second reading by Council.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

Because if

May, Mr. Chair?

March.

If we push out today, March 5th

would be the earliest, on a very tight schedule, the

10

Council could give second and final reading.

11

you to know that on March 15th the Department is

12

required to send by mail assessments.

13

working -- their clock never stops.

14

continuous process that Finance Department and Real

15

Property Taxation Division works.

16

And so whatever we do, implementation will depend

17

upon where it falls within the calendar process.

18

I want

So they are
It's a

It never ends.

There's many things, if you would like to do

19

this year, may not be able to be implemented till

20

next year.

21

last minute is tax rate, which means we can impact

22

good and bad all categories for the time Council

23

takes up property tax rate in May for the Department

24

to include in their final billings.

25

The thing we do have control till the

If there's no questions on the handouts --
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1

are there any questions on the handouts at this

2

time?

3

Breaker.

4

Mr. Molina, I know you had one on Circuit

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, thank you, Chair.

Thank you,

5

Mr. Regan.

6

some of the concerns regarding the Circuit Breaker.

7

You mentioned reform of the Circuit Breaker.

8

you at this time tell the Committee what you would

9

recommend, what aspects of the Circuit Breaker you

10

I think you earlier gave a response to

Can

could consider reforming?

11

MR . REGAN:

Mr. Cha i r .

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

MR. REGAN:

Mr. Regan.

I think when I mentioned reform, I'm looking

14

at possibly the percentage that's used regarding the

15

AGI in terms of how much relief is offered, as well

16

as the way in which we go about acquiring the data

17

for looking at that particular information.

18

may be ways that people are able to take advantage

19

of the Circuit Breaker the way that it's set up now

20

where they really shouldn't be.

21

Breaker is really -- it's set up to help people who

22

cannot-- cannot afford their taxes.

23

up those who can well afford to pay the taxes.

24

we need to somehow be able to change that.

And I

25

think we've had discussion on that before.

Those

I mean the Circuit

It's not set
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1

are the two areas where I think we need to look at

2

in terms of the Circuit Breaker/ and then also in

3

terms of educating the public a little bit more to

4

the availability of that relief.

5

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay, thank you.

And speaking of,

6

you know, the handout, that one question on the

7

handout, if you permit me, Chair.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Proceed.

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you for sharing that

10

information with us on how you determine the

11

valuation and assessments.

12

current formula -- I was talking to Member Nishiki

13

about it.

14

here for years who have bought land and/ you know,

15

want to pass that land on to the next generation so

16

they can build homes.

17

the sky rocketing prices of homes and how it's

18

impacting everyone here.

19

current system that could I guess reward those who

20

have lived here long -- you know, the more years you

21

live here, the more I guess -- you know, I'm just

22

thinking off the top of my head, if there's some way

23

to reward people who continue to stay here in Maui

24

County, who have become long-time residents here.

25

It just seems that the

It punishes the people who have lived

And as we all know we've seen

Is there something in the

Because the way it seems to me it's set up,
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1

it's now -- since we can't control the market, the

2

system is based on a market system, we cannot

3

control that, now it's having an impact where it's

4

punishing those would have owned property who bought

5

it at prices that, as we look at it today, very

6

cheap, but of course for many people, like we heard

7

Mr. Smith testify that, you know, I got paid $2 an

8

hour to purchase my land.

9

inexpensive to us now, but way back then it was

10

expensive to those who bought their property at

11

those prices.

And so although it seems

12

But my I guess commentary to you is to maybe

13

look at a -- to devise the system and fix the holes

14

that could help those who have lived here a long

15

time and bought their land, so that way they're not,

16

you know, taxed out of their property.

17

that's not the intention of the Finance Department

18

to do that, but if we can go with that approach,

19

because otherwise the way

20

the system is set up now is punishing people for

21

having purchased property many, many years ago.

22

I don't know if you want to give any comment to

23

that, Mr. Regan, or response.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

MR. REGAN:

And I know

I'm looking at the way

So

Mr. Regan.

I don't want to take up too much time.
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1

talking about improved residential land or are we

2

talking about actually where people are living on

3

that land?

4

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Well/ you know, like if for example

5

you have the Bill Tavareses and the George Kahanus,

6

people who have been faced with an extreme amount of

7

taxation over the last few years, how do we help

8

those people?

9

from that angle.

10

MR. REGAN:

You know, that's where

I'm coming

Yeah, sure, and I think other jurisdictions

11

within our State may have looked at something

12

similar to what -- kind of like what you're talking

13

about/ and I think it's almost like a dedication/

14

where they do a homeowner dedication for a certain

15

number of years.

16

those municipalities that does a homeowner

17

dedication, and I believe it's ten years or

18

something.

19

to look at is doing a homeowner type dedication

20

where you dedicate that property for ten years.

21

if you sell it before the ten years, your property

22

taxes are rolled back and you're going to pay all

23

that was due, you know, had you not elected to take

24

that dedication.

25

I think the Big Island is one of

That may be an option that we may want

So that's one option, but in terms of the
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1

improved residential properties where let's say

2

perhaps I own a property but I haven't built

3

anything on it and it was handed down generation

4

after generation, I really don't know what we can do

5

for that particular type of a property.

6

short of doing some sort of dedication --

7

wouldn't be a homeowner dedication because you're

8

not living on the property.

9

something else.

Because
it

May want to explore

Kind of like ag -- you know when

10

you dedicate ago

11

it's an ag property, but that's my recommendations.

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I mean, it's possible, I mean if

Okay, thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

Anything else, Mr. Molina?
No.

Any other questions on Circuit Breaker,

16

since we have broached that subject, Members?

17

Mr. Pontanilla.

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah, just -- the policy change

19

that was made on the Circuit Breaker, do you know

20

what year it happened?

21
22
23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

What is that, Mr. Pontanilla?

What is the

question?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

The Circuit Breaker policy

24

change that was earlier pointed out.

25

policy change, do you --

Since that
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

That was are-interpretation.

2

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Oh, re-interpretation.

There was an opinion requested and Corp.

4

Counsel rendered an opinion what they believe the

5

law says.

6

state -- state the situation accurately for the

7

record, please.

8

you would wish to give any comments to

9

Mr. Pontanilla's querYI please.

That was -- so, again, you know, let us

10

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

11

year our office

12
13
14

I believe Corporation Counsel, if

I'm not sure -- you're asking what

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

What year it happened and what

was the policy change?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, in the meantime, as Corporation

15

Counsel is reviewing her material to respond to

16

Mr. Pontanilla, I will ask Lance Taguchi, Committee

17

Staff Analyst, to give a short comment on the

18

legislative history of the Circuit Breaker program.

19

And we -- I believe you have all a handout that the

20

Chair has made available to you.

21

MR. TAGUCHI:

Mr. Taguchi.

Thank you, Chairman Hokama.

The

in the

22

last meeting the Committee asked to have a

23

legislative history of the Circuit Breaker to get a

24

better understanding of how it was derived and the

25

intent of the Circuit Breaker.

After reading
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1

through many Committee meetings of the finance

2

Committee, as well as the Blue Ribbon Task Force, I

3

created this short summary to give you an idea of

4

well, I guess it's not really a short summary, but

5

to give you an idea of the amount of meetings and

6

the amount of discussion that occurred on this

7

topic.

8
9

But to get right to the point, if you look at
the last page -- I guess not last, but page number

10

4, if you look at the bottom of the page and it says

11

additional research.

12

this research, I came to the conclusion that the

13

topic of multiple dwellings on a parcel was not

14

really discussed specifically throughout the Finance

15

Committee nor the Blue Ribbon Task Force.

16

Ribbon Task Force gave three recommendations to the

17

Finance Committee, and then the Finance Committee

18

went ahead with the Circuit Breaker.

19

Breaker was initially proposed by Administration as

20

a way to move away from the Max Tax.

Basically, after doing all

The Blue

The Circuit

21

The problem that was encountered with the Max

22

Tax was that it limited the County's ability to fund

23

infrastructure and other services, and therefore,

24

they were looking at ways to get away from the Max

25

Tax which holds all taxes to 1989 real property tax.
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1

So when they established the Circuit Breaker, the

2

real problem they had was determining what the

3

percentage would be, because it was unknown because

4

we have no information regarding the income of

5

residents.

6

to go with a conservative 3 percent of adjusted

7

gross income.

8
9

So at that time I believe they decided

And to make a long story short, in regards to
the position as to whether or not the Circuit

10

Breaker should have been applied to the entire

11

parcel or only to the dwelling

12

thereunder, live come to the conclusion by talking

13

to two of the members, two of the Council members at

14

that time, both members indicated to me that their

15

intent was to have it be applied to the entire

16

parcel, not just the dwelling that the person was

17

living in.

18

~nd

the land

That's not to say, though, that the opinion

19

that came out from Corporation Counsel -- it doesn't

20

reflect on that opinion in any way, because the

21

opinion was based upon the current County Code.

22

if it's clear in the current County Code, which it

23

appears to be, that it's only supposed to apply to

24

homeowners, as written, then I think that's the

25

reason why that opinion came out that way.
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1

after doing the research on the legislative intent,

2

it appeared that the legislative intent was to apply

3

it to the entire parcel.

4
5
6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you very much for that

background, Mr. Taguchi.
Members, anything else on Circuit Breaker?

7

We also have already in the hopper for your

8

consideration a bill for an ordinance relating to

9

the Circuit Breaker credit that the Chair has

10

drafted and presented to the Committee November 24,

11

as a way to, in the near term, make some

12

improvements that I believe was a concern under the

13

area of disposable income.

14

directed Staff to hand out for you -- we do have a

15

comparison between the City and County of Honolulu's

16

Circuit Breaker program as it compares to the County

17

of Maui.

18

believe we've distributed to the members, Lance.

19

Okay, thank you.

20

packet, Members.

21

Also, the Chair has

It's a two-, three-page handout that I

So you should have that in your

If anything, the County of Maui is much more

22

liberal in who we allow to participate in the

23

Circuit Breaker program, compared to the City and

24

county of Honolulu.

25

opinion, more restrictive deadlines that may not be

They have much more -- in my
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1

to the advantage of our administrative departments

2

and divisions to prepare the appropriate

3

adjustments, but here you can see under income,

4

Honolulu has included, besides the adjusted gross

5

income from the Internal Revenue Code 54, as

6

amended, non-taxable interest, pension, Social

7

Security, and deferred comp to be included

8

the County of Maui just uses what is defined as

9

gross income from the Internal Revenue Code from

10

1986 as amended.

11

available to you for consideration.

14

whereby

So that -- we've made that

Any comments on the Circuit Breaker or

12
13

l

questions?

Mr. Kane.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair, on the two bills that are

15

part of this agenda item

16

providing us with a recommendation to specific

17

numbers being plugged into the amendment to

18

3.48.450, home standards for valuation, and the

19

bracketed 50,000 and are you going to be providing a

20

proposal?

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

l

are you going to be

I was going to bring that up, Mr. Kane,

22

until obviously this morning's newspaper gave us a

23

new updated average sales price for the County of

24

Maui.

25

Members, under the proposed bill under homeowner's

The intent of my consideration to you,
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1

exemption was based on a lower sales average price.

2

The intent on the home exemption t Members, was this:

3

When it was more or less $400 000 as the line

4

between the so-called areas that we felt the relief

5

was needed, the proposed bill made that as the

6

benchmark, $400,000 and less.

7

increase the home exemption would have brought

8

relief to approximately 83 percent of all property

9

tax owners.

1

The proposal to

17 percent would have some relief, but

10

not as proportionate equal to the lower bracket.

11

For all of those that have property valuation of

12

$400,001 and above, those in that category relate to

13

approximately 17 percent of all property tax owners

14

in this County.

15

So my idea was for the short term provide

16

additional relief to those in the lower end, which

17

by coincidence would be able to be applied to 87

18

83 percent of property owners.

19

all, nor does it address everything that people such

20

as COMET has brought forward to this Committee,

21

okay, I'm going to be very up front with you.

22

don't know if there is any perfect solution to catch

23

100 percent of the tax base, because you're going to

24

always have those unique situations and instances.

25

Okay, because unless you're a seller -- if you're a

It is not a cure
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1

seller, I would say this market is great for you,

2

but then not all of us are sellers.

3

you can get a very huge return on your investment or

4

RI.

Okay, because

But if you're trying to maintain it, then I

5
6

would say what I've prepared in response to

7

listening to testimony to you, to the Department,

8

this is what I believed immediately we could discuss

9

and move forward if you folks choose to, improving

10

the Circuit Breaker program through redefining the

11

income and see whether or not, againt over a short

12

period, one or two years, that that AGI is a

13

reasonable amount at the 3 percent level.

14

need to make changes t we can do so.

15

againt you know this is one way we can approach it

16

in the short term by giving relief that way too, but

17

take into account now what I shared with you what

18

the current processing that the division is required

19

to still keep moving on.

20

legislation we will impact when division can

21

implement those changes to the code.

22

had a question?

23
24
25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Home exemption t

So depends on when we pass

Mr. Kane, you

So for clarification, the 400,000

threshold t I'll use that word.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

If we

Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So what would change -- because

2

you -- you've referenced updated information in this

3

morning's paper.

4

percentage of people that would get relief, that's

5

what would change?

6
7

8
9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

What would change would be the

I haven't been able to -- Lance, can you --

are you able to give Mr. Kane a response?
MR. TAGUCHI:

Thank you, Chair Hokama.

Basically the

initial amount -- the bill -- the bill is supposed

10

to see if we can increase the exemption amount.

11

There's two mechanisms that you could probably do to

12

address the current increase in the upcoming real

13

property taxes.

14

which is relatively simple.

15

budget process.

16

increasing the exemption.

17

One would be to adjust the rate,
It's done during the

And the other would possibly be

Assuming that all properties will -- most

18

properties will probably get some kind of an

19

appreciation in value due to the market and the

20

valuation approach, then if you're going to provide

21

relief, those are probably the two easiest options

22

at this point, unless Real Property Tax can tell me

23

another option.

24

you increase the exemption, you go across the board

25

per homeowner.

The exemption -- keep in mind when

What it does -- it's a less
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1

regressive in nature.

2

home ownerships in this County, and that's why we

3

give the homeowner the lowest rate.

4

the lowest rate across a high value, you're going to

5

have a bigger relief.

6

across a lower value, you're going to have less

7

relief.

8

it is a little regressive in nature.

9

Because as you know, we value

So if you take

If you have the lowest rate

So in a sense when you decrease the rate,

Now, with the information that has been

10

presented in the newspaper { it kind of indicates

11

that there has been significant appreciation in

12

property values.

13

information that was given to you in the prior

14

meeting about increasing the rate and decreasing the

15

exemption or just increasing the exemption,

16

naturally what's going to occur, if the median

17

home -- the average home in the County of Maui is

18

above that level, then basically you're not going to

19

be giving very much relief by increasing the

20

exemption only that amount.

21

it a lot.

22

increase in exemption amounting to about a $3

23

million reduction in revenues.

24

25

So if we relate it to the

You'd have to increase

I think prior we talked about $30,000

So I think the bottom line is there needs to
be -- if you're going to provide relief, there needs
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1

to be a decision whether or not you're going to

2

provide across the board which would benefit the

3

affordable areas and the lower property values more,

4

or if you're going to give it in the rater which

5

would benefit all taxpayers but it will actually

6

give little bit more relief to the higher end

7

taxpayers with higher (inaudible) properties.

8
9

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So the number that we're looking

at -- because in the bill as written it's bracketing
out or deleting the age exemption.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That's correct

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I

elimination of age.

And it's looking to -- for a

13

consideration of increasing the

14

exemption.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

the home

That's correct.
Okay.

So if -- the way it's written

17

now with 50,000 is the home exemption and 60 to 70

18

as being 80

19

we're left with

20

I'm thinking out loud, so r apologize.

21

that you came up with, Chair,talking about the

22

400 1 000 threshold,

23

consider a revenue-neutral approach, how is that

24

being accomplished, if you can clarify r guess your

25

Staff or yourself?

1

so if we take out the age exemption,
it doesn't work out that way.

and r think we attempted to

Because I know you wanted to
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1

look at a revenue-neutral approach versus giving up

2

some revenue in order to achieve that $400,000

3

threshold.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

If you folks want to look at revenue

5

neutral, Members, then giving relief to homeowners

6

means you have to place the additional burden to

7

make up that revenue to another category.

8
9

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And that's where you're talking about

the balloon, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah, the balloon.

You squeeze one, some

11

place else going to bulge out.

12

deal with the loss of revenue from that specific

13

homeowner's category, and say through efficiencies,

14

more efficiencies and less services we can still

15

do -- you know, perform satisfactory with the lost

16

revenue, we can approach it that way too.

17

Mr. Kane.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

If you're willing to

Yes,

So what did the 400,000 threshold

19

represent as far as loss of revenue, if we're not

20

looking at having it bulge on the other side?

21
22

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

How are we looking -- Lance, the number we

came up with.
MR. TAGUCHI:

We - - I think if I'm correct, Councilmember

24

Kane, the one you're talking about was the hybrid in

25

the sense that it was targeting a slight increase in
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1

the homeowner rate and a -- at least a large

2

increase in the homeowner exemption.

3

concept was to see how many -- what is the

4

percentage in the population that will be affected.

5

The higher end properties would have significant

6

increases in tax because we increased the rate.

7

lower end properties would have significant

8

decreases in tax because we gave a large exemption,

9

and the middle area would probably remain the same.

And the

The

Using that scenario, if we said that the

10
11

if we were willing to reduce real property tax

12

revenues by $3 million, we could increase the

13

revenue-neutral position and we could increase the

14

exemption by $30,000 per homeowner.

15

scenario, we looked at raising the exemptions a lot.

16

In fact, I think it's to the -- from a $50,000 level

17

we looked at possibly increasing it $100,000 to make

18

the total homeowner exemption $150,000.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

22
23

So in the final

So, Mr. Chair.

As one way to approach the current

situation on -- on a reasonable short time clock.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

And I apologize if I'm

dragging my feet on my

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No, no, no.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- what point I'm trying to get to.
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1

My question originally is, Mr. Chair, do you have --

2

are you going to be coming forward with the

3

recommendation on the -- I know you have a docket in

4

here that has the four options.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, and what you just described, I

7

think, was the fourth option in here.

You know, and

8

correct me -- or if you can clarify what option you

9

were talking about when you just made your

10

description.

11

Mr. Chair.

12

recommendation for us to consider of these four

13

options that you provided for us?

14
15
16

17
18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And so let me get right to it, then,
Are you going to be proposing a

I would like us to move forward and improve

the Circuit Breaker.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And so that's what -- so is there a

particular model that you're proposing?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

And right now I am asking you to consider

19

the bill for an ordinance that we have drafted for a

20

consideration that will better define and I

21

believe -- where's my folder on enforcement?

22
23
24
25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

That's the attachment to November

24th, Mr. Chair, the bills that you have in there?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

That is the one dated November - - should be

November 24th.

Yes, yes, you're correct.
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2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And so what I see there is bracketed

out 50,000, then a blank number three times.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Right.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And then after that you have -- we

5

have deleted Section 2, looks like, 3.4.465, which

6

is the age exemption.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That is right.

We have -- if you can

8

recall, Members, we have received testimony from

9

various individuals saying that we now have a

10

changing demographics and that we do have people who

11

in general are considered older but not

12

necessarily -- but also come with additional

13

disposable income.

14

age exemption so that we wouldn't penalize those

15

utilize that exemption benefit to adjust their

16

taxes.

17

exemption and allow anyone that qualifies for the

18

homeowner's to benefit through some relief on the

19

increased exemption amount.

20

And so one way was to delete the

We decided to increase the homeowner's

And you're correct, we have that scenario of

21

if we increase the rate -- okay, oh, and on the

22

handout, let me tell you part of the various

23

scenarios that we did.

24

you increase the rate to improved residential, which

25

means there's a house on the land, and then we

I had asked Lance, one, if
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1

increase the homeowner's exemption to a higher

2

amount, whether it be $50,000 more on $100,000 more,

3

then on our projections on how we would affect

4

various homeowner categories, as well as the

5

senior components, what would be a potential impact

6

on the number of households or percentage and what

7

would be an estimated net effect on those changes?

8

And that is what you have before you.

9

why when you see the tax rate, 5.86, you're going,

our

And that's

10

wow, that's a lot.

11

provide the homeowners, but that is if you believe

12

that we should move toward a more single rate

13

mentality for property owners in the residential

14

groupings, okay.

15

single rate approach to taxation.

16

questions?

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

More than the current 3.55 we

And there's pros and cons on the
Mr. Kane,

Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair.

So if we

18

were to plug in -- and I'll use the example of the

19

fourth model in that four-page -- you know, you've

20

given us scenarios starting with the 5.86 and the

21

157,201 increase of the home exemption, and then the

22

last one being the 4.63, increase the rate from the

23

3.55 current,

24

exemption to 150,000 and then deleting the elderly

25

exemption.

I think, increasing the homeowner's

The numbers there that are reflected
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1

show that homeowner A would save -- would save $255;

2

homeowner B would save 193i homeowner C

3

then anything over the $400 / 001

4

to the elderly homeowners Band C 1 only those upper

5

end folks would be paying more.

6

would all be getting breaks.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

10

85i

and

with exception

The lower guys

That is correct.
Is that, Mr. Chair, something that

you would be willing to put forward as a
consideration in today's discussion

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

of us?

14

UPI

1

Yeah

CHAIR HOKAMA:

on the bill that we have in front

I have no problem -- and Members 1 againl

15

what I have provided you is what I believe, as your

16

Chairman, you have requested me to put forward to

17

advance discussion and consideration of various

18

options.

19

proposed to you by no means limits the !discussion.

20

If you have a proposal you want on the :floor, I'm

21

very open.

22

hybrid of Mr. Fisher and COMET's, bringi it forward,

23

bring it forward.

24

to provide the best tax relief and brlng better

25

equity and fairness to the system.

As I stated earlier, this - - 'what is

If someone wants to move a

i--

even a

I,

We are not eliminatirg any option

,I

We'll consider
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everything, everything.

2

that whatever we try to do would have at least some

3

longevity over a period of reasonable time to

4

establish a fairness and equity.

5

continue to always change the tax structure and the

6

tax program every two years, something's wrong with

7

the tax structure.

8

longevity to -- and fairness built into whatever

9

adjustments we do.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

Because I would hope

If you need to

It should have some ability of

Mr. Kane.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Appreciate you
I'd like to

11

allowing me to inquire on this issue.

12

kind of go take a step

13

Mr. Chairman.

14

you've stated, this is not the fix all and it's

15

certainly, in this case, may not benefit the people

16

who are here opposing a current system, and instead

17

are here to propose an alternate system.

18

they're caught up in -- I think Mr. Molina has

19

brought forward the discussion as well, the long

20

long-termers who are getting caught in the market

21

society we live in and the system that we have.

22

This particular proposal, if it is forwarded, would

23

not benefit them.

24

their house is not the brand-new million dollar

25

mansion, but their property is certainly what's

or a couple of steps back,

Because I realize that with this, as

Because, I mean, they're -- maybe
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1

2
3

4
5

6
7

8
9

impacting them.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

So

As well as if they're not utilizing the

Circuit Breaker.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yes.

And to me, more clearly, if

they qualify for the Circuit Breaker.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

That's correct.

You're absolutely right.

There's qualifications to be met.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

You're right.

And so I know that this body's not

interested in looking for one thing to tweak the

10

system and then we can move on.

11

looking for the bigger approach, the more

12

comprehensive approach, but we can only do one at a

13

timel but as long as we make one move, we have to

14

understand what's connected to that, the

15

consequences, and what adjustments we need to make

16

on the other side and what's being impacted.

17

I think everybody's

You know, whether it's a dedication model or

18

a -- you know, that was mentioned earlier.

19

Mr. Molina was talking about a dedication model,

20

whether it's ag or if it's residential or homeowner,

21

and that would provide some sort of relief.

22

would have to take into consideration what you've

23

listed on the matrix, Mr. Chair, as far as

24

implementation with -- as an example, the dedication

25

portion, having a level 5 implementation, which is I
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guess very difficult.

2

11m just -- 11m just trying to make sure that

3

if we do move something forward today, that we still

4

keep in mind assisting -- assisting the folks that

5

are long -- long term, and 11m just trying to keep

6

that front and center in my mind without kind of

7

going, okay, we forgetting now.

8

track.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Welre going off

No, no, I thank you for that.

And again,

10

Members, some people going say the Council is

11

considering a kama'aina discount.

12

always cherished our island residents.

13

Mr. Nishiki still canlt know what is the difference

14

between a local and a non-local, but we do it all

15

the times, Members.

16

it be in golf rates or whatever it be, air fares or

17

what not, we give our residents a preference.

18

And I would think that a lot of our decisions are

19

based on our history, and as well as the social

20

demands of the current times.

21

to consider a dedication type or way to help the

22

so-called kama'aina, that's fine.

23

the past l and I have yet to see why we cannot

24

consider it currently and in the future.

25

very open in protecting the kama'aina from unfair

Well, we have

The kama'aina discount, whether

524-2090

Okay.

So if you folks want

Welve done it in
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unfair rocketing valuation.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Can I just ask one other question of

Mr. Regan?

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Please do.
Thank you.

Mr. Regan, you're

6

familiar with the -- and I think in the last meeting

7

we kind of went over this, that four-page document

8

that was presented to the Committee, and I'm not

9

sure, Mr. Chair, when that was submitted exactly.

10

That's the one that has the breakdowns.

11

I'm sorry, if you're familiar with the one I'm

12

talking about that kind of gives us examples of the

13

effect of increasing the rate to, increasing the

14

home exemption to, and deletion of elderly

15

exemptions.

16
17

r

119

MR. REGAN:

Mr. Regan,

Do you have that in front of you?

Let me have a moment just to try and find that

information.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Okay, Members, as Mr. Regan takes a few

20

moments to prepare to respond to Mr. Kane, I am

21

aware of the time.

22

adjournment is proper, do so.

23

need be, I would ask that you consider we could

24

possibly reconvene after Mr. Nishiki's use or

25

non-use of Thursday afternoon to continue discussion

I would ask if you feel that the
I would say that if
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1

and allow you sufficient time to allow Mr. Nishiki

2

to use that slot if things don't go very well

3

today -- this afternoon in his Planning and Land Use

4

Committee, but I would prefer you consider the

5

recess, Members, for one thing.
While I appreciate testimony, this Committee

6
7

needs to continue to be able to discuss various

8

options and where to go so the public can at least

9

start reacting to something that we're willing to

10

move forward, or we're going to always end up with

11

half of the meeting in testimony and partial in

12

discussion, okay.

13

like to see if we have something available to move

14

forward and then we can tell them comment again on

15

something that we're moving forward on, whether it's

16

good or bad or don't do it, just do it, improve it

17

or what not.

18

Members.

So that's my suggestion to you,

Mr. Regan, are you ready to give a comment?

19
20

MR. REGAN:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

MR. REGAN:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

But I think the community would

May I have the question again, Mr. Chair?
Mr. Kane.
Yeah.

Well, I didn't ask a question.

I'm sorry.
I just wanted to make sure you had

this and you kind of -- and it seems like you didn't
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1

have a chance to look at this and kind of validate

2

the information.

3

information, and just to kind of give us an idea of

4

the impacts.

5

in a position today to -- to I guess validate the

6

accuracy of the numbers that are shown -- being

7

shown here to be true and correct to the best of

8

your knowledge?

9

MR. REGAN:

It seems to be simplified

And I just wanted to see if you were

Mr. Chair.

Actually, we did help in the

10

production of this particular document that we're

11

looking at, and we do concur that to the best of our

12

knowledge, that the information that's been

13

presented is as accurate as possible.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Great.

Okay, thank you.

And I just

15

wanted to make sure that everybody's on the same

16

page and that we're not -- the Council's not coming

17

up with information that the Finance Department

18

doesn't agree with or there's no concurrence.

19

thank you for that.

20

So

My second question is if we do, Mr. Chair,

21

move forward with, say, a proposal for further

22

discussion as a motion to move forward, that we

23

would -- the rate increase -- because what we have

24

before us is nothing to do with the rate increase,

25

but the model that's before us talks about a rate
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1

increase.

2

forward, it's with the understanding that when come

3

budget time and we start to set the rate, that we're

4

going to be going in, based on the passage of this

5

proposal, if it does go that far, that we would be

6

looking at 4.63 as something that the public is

7

going to be notified of based on our action on

8

150,000 homeowner exemption increase and a deletion

9

of the elderly.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So that would -- if we do move this

I would say that would be the initial point

11

of where we would start in the tax rate discussions,

12

okay.

13

means nothing unless you multiply it in the formula

14

against the assessment.

15

to dollar per thousand but you have $10 million

16

worth of assessment, your bill may still -- may

17

still be a lot bigger than what you're currently

18

paying because the valuation has percentagewise

19

jumped higher than the reduction in rate percentage.

20

And I state that because the rate itself

So if we

let's say we go

But I -- we presented this so that at least

21

you had some visualization of what the rate with the

22

exemption to the taxable amounts of what we felt was

23

the bracket at that point, the $400,000, how that

24

would impact homeowners, the amount of homeowners

25

impacted, and as you can see with the last
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1

category -- the last page that Mr. Kane directed us,

2

if you look at the $400,000 and below, we're looking

3

at 83 percent of taxpayers -- property owners,

4

excuse me, property owners.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

CHAIR HOKA.MA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And Mr. - - I'm sorry.

No, no.
And Mr. Chairman.

Yes.
Because of your comments about these

10

numbers would be based on what the assessments are

11

now, we don't know -- and so an increase in

12

assessments would actually lessen the reduction of

13

real property tax revenue and the decrease in

14

assessments would increase the reduction in real

15

property revenue; is that correct?

16

CHAIR HOKA.MA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

19
20
21

Depend on the rate, Mr. Kane.
No, so if we lock into the rate of

4.63.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, right, right, if we lock into the

rate, right.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So kind of an inverse.

In other

22

words, the reduction in real property revenue will

23

increase if revenue -- if assessments decrease, and

24

vice versa.

25

number 3 million we have here will actually -- the

If -- if assessments increase, then the
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reduction number will decrease.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

That is correct.

That is correct.

Absolutely correct.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So we kind of have a clear projection

5

that assessments have increased due to the latest

6

figures.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

10

Right.
And that number is probably going to

go out next month on March
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Regan and his people are working on

11

getting their certification prepared, so, you know,

12

I won't hold him today and ask him what is even one

13

ballpark, but I would say you can count on one

14

increased valuation.

I mean, it verifies by our

15

average sales price.

As well as, Members, to be

16

you know, to make sure that you're aware of all the

17

factors involved, we do have additional inventory

18

that has come on board also.

19

of maybe half a million dollars plus or minus a

20

reasonable variance.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So that has an impact

Mr. Chair.

Yes.
Just to continue, then, and that was

24

a point I was also going to make, and you kind of

25

threw me off because that was the December deadline
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1

that you were going to get everything caught up.

2

Mr. Regan, has that occurred as far as new

3

coming on?

4

half years.

5

help to us catch up.

6

commitment to finish by the end of last year.

7

that been achieved?

8
9

MR. REGAN:

Because we had the backlog of two and a
We contracted with $140,000 Honolulu to
You gave us a preliminary
Has

Well, if I may, Mr. Chair, speak to that

effect.

We did in fact contract with the City and

10

County of Honolulu provide us with tax mapping

11

services.

12

percent of the way done.

13

through the entire amount by December 31st, but

14

there were some things that happened that were

15

beyond our control.

16

over there had a stroke, a number of other things

17

happened.

18

the data transferred.

19

85 percent was as of December 31st and they're

20

trying to get as much as possible done I think by

21

February 19th.

22

are really working, for lack of a better expression,

23

their tail's off to try to get this stuff done for

24

us.

25

expressed that to them that we needed to get that on

At this point I believe they're about 85
We had anticipated getting

One of the people that were

We had poor connections.

We couldn't get

But we got that all fixed.

Yeah, about February 19th.

So they

They know the importance of it and we've really
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board for real property tax purposes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE;

Thank you, Mr. Chair, and finally,

3

because we're assuming

or because it seems as

4

though we're getting a picture of projected

5

increased assessments, if we were to say plug in a

6

cap for this year, I don't know if that's possible,

7

so, you know, correct me if I'm missing the

8

parameters here, say we were able to go between 2

9

and 4 percent cap on that -- on that assessment

10

increase, would we be able to figure out how much

11

reduction in real property revenue?

12

So there's couple of factors there.

We're

13

getting new

14

that -- the 85 and hopefully 100 percent by -- in

15

March, hopefully.

16

the increase in homeowner's exemption, the deletion

17

of elderly exemption, which is going to come out to

18

3 million reduction of real property revenue, but

19

we're looking at an increase of assessments, as well

20

as new coming on line.

21

new people coming on line based on

We have an increased rate, but

If we were to cap it, say, between 2 and 4

22

percent, would we be able to come up with an actual

23

number of reduction of revenue and still kind of

24

be -- actually provide even more relief to the

25

higher end guys at this point?

In other words, the
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1

above 400,000, although we're going to gain, we're

2

not going to gain maybe as much that this is

3

showing, but we're still going to gain more than

4

what this model shows, because this model is based

5

on what the assessments are now, not what we can

6

project them to be as far as capping them at say

7

and let's use the number 4 percent.

8

able to

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Would we be

We can work that in the model.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

-- isolate that number?

I don't see a problem as far as one

12

mathematical formula to come up with one estimated

13

number.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We can do that.

We can provide that.

I'd be real interested to see that

15

and incorporate that into -- at some point I'd be

16

very supportive, Mr. Chair, of you recessing this,

17

if we can kind of pull those numbers together, if in

18

fact this is -- I'll back up again, the -- your

19

recommendation for supporting the page 4 and then

20

trying to incorporate -- and maybe I can do that as

21

an amendment later on, but if we can at least

22

retrieve that information to help us understand

23

where we're going to be.

24

till Thursday, and I would hope that Mr. Nishiki

25

would be supportive of -- of providing some space

I would support a recess
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within that Thursday time frame so we can continue.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, Members, any other questions?

If

3

not, the Chair, unless there's objections, to allow

4

Mr. Nishiki's flexibility for Thursday, I would say

5

are there any objections to recessing and until

6

Thursday the 5th, 3:30 p.m.?

7

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

10
11

Okay.

We will then stand in recess till

Thursday the 5th of February 3:30 p.m.
(Gavel) .
RECESS:

12:21 p.m.
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